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1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ¢

MR. PORTER: The Commission is gcing to take up

PHONE 256-1294 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

next Case 3426. and I have a request from one interested party
to make a statement after direct testimony of the applicant
is presented in order that he may catch a plane in Albuquerque.
of course, if there are other people riding the same plane or
need to get away for the same reason, Or any other reason, we
will allow them to make treir statement at the close of the
direct testimony by the applicant.
Mr. Kelliahin, you represent the applicant in the case.

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, appearing for
Penroc Oil Corporation. I have one witness I would like to
have sworn.

MR. PORTER: I want to ask for other appearances at
this time.

MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant and
Christy, Roswell, appearing for Redfern and the Odessa Natural
Gas Company.

MR. MORRIS: Dick Morris, Scth, Monktgomery.
Federici and Andrews, ganta Fe, New Mexico, appearing on behalf
of Marathon 0il Company. Associated with us in the case will

be Mr. J. O. Terrell Couch, associated with Marathon 0Oil

N . PT o aa s A . - s 3 P = P Ny . .
company i iious “on, ‘Yoxac, whe wirli-s RIS e case for

1L
Marathon.,

MR. DURRELT: James purrett, Rhodes, McCallister &
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Durrett in Albuquerque
Texas.
MR. PORTER:
MR. HOOVER:
statement.

MR. PORTER:

MR. ANDERSON: R. M. Anderson; Sinclair 0il and Gas

Company will have a statement.

MR. PORTER:

appearance in Case 3426? Mr. Couch, will you have testimony?

MR. COUCH:

Mr. Kellahin said he's

that I think we will have one short witness.

MR. PORTER:

testimony?
MR. HINKLE:
MR. PORTER:
MR. DURRETT:
MR. PORTER:
witness?
MR, KELLAHIN:
witness, Mr. Cagtlo.

MR, PORYTER:

MR, KELLAHIN: One witness,

representing Standard 0il Company of

Mr. Hoover.

John Hoover of Gulf. We will have a

Mr. Anderson.

Anyone else desire to make an

Yes, sir, we expect to have one witness.

going to put in all the facts, so with

Mr. Hinkle, will you have some

We have two short witnesses.
Mr. Durrett,
We have one short witness.

Mr. Kellahin, will you call ycur

I would like to call the first

You have one witness? )

B
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called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined

and testified as follows:

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

(Witness sworn.)

(Whereupcn, Penroc's Exhibits
1 through 7 were marked

for identification.)

JOHN CASTLE

DIRECT EXAMINATION

Q

A

0
Ccrmmission

A

0

A

accepted?

Would you state your name, please?
John Castle.

By whom are you employed and what position, Mr.

President, Penroc Oil Corporation.
Where are you located?
Midland, Texas.

Have you ever testified pefore the 0il Conservation

of lew Mexico?

I have.

Have you made your YUaliiiCatidns & wat by of racord

Yes,

Geologist.

|

!

What is vour profession? \
l

l

MR, KELDAIIN: Are the witness's aqualifications 1
|

|

l

J
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MR. PORTER: Yes, sir, they are,

0 (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr, Castle, are yYou familiar with

the application of Penroc 0i] Corporation in Case 342¢7

P
o

— § A I am,
C H
a- = §§ Q Briefly stated, what is proposed by Penroc in this
&= B g :
T s 23
= § SE case?
as Y28
D £ L=
: § < A Penroc Tequests that the Commission grant an
D0 I e
= < ZIs
s ? 53 unorthodox location for the drllllng of a Cisco Canyon test
= ¢ 3%
= 3 N to be locateq 660 feet from the South ang East line of Section
(. S
— 2 =) 19, 21 south, 24 East, Eddy county; ang this location is to be
2 = g3
= § %% in addition to a well drilleq and completed 1980 from the
=> : ;i .
g s north and east of the same Section,.
— ¢ 2
= ; .z
¥ 2y
< g R Penroc also requests that this non-standarg location pe
2 8 g5
= s =B

You say there's Presently a wel} located on this

h®

unit, ig that right?

A Yes, i
|

9] What is the Status of that wel1? /

A That well jis Producing at this time, however, i+ is

not making an allowable,
0 Tt is a pProducing welj» /

A It is 4 Producing well, i
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MR. PORTER: Just a minute, did you say that
location of the existing well is 1980 from the north and east?

A That is correct,

MR. PORTER: And the proposed location of the well
is 660 from the south and east?

A Right.

MR. COUCH: Do you have an extra set of these
exhibits?
MR. KELLAHIN: I sure don't.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin} Mr. Castle, did you have any
difficulty in the complecvion of the present well?

B Yes, we did, on the completion of the second well--
on the cementing of the pipe in the first well we lost
circulation of the cement in the lower part of the Cisco
Canyon formation, had to perforate and sgueeze the Cisco
Canyon pay in the weil and for that reason we didn't get a good

cement job and we did have communication between the upper

perforations in the Cisce Canyon formation.
0 In your opinion 4id that have anvthing to do with i
the productivity of the well as a producer from the Cisco l
Canyon? 1
A Yes. We don't believe we ever yot our acid ;
treatment in the permeability zones of the upper Cisco Canyon.

!
0 Now, referring to what has been marred as Exhibit J
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No. 1, Mr. Castle, would you identify that exhibit, please?

A

Exhibit No. 1 is an ownership plat showing the

ownership of the field area around Penroc's acreage. It also

shows Penroc's proposed location and it shows in addition to

that eight other non-standard leocations in the field,

Q

location?

A

Now, what is the closest well to your prownosed

The closest well to the proposed location is

approximately one mile.

Q

A

Q

A

And is that a standard location?

It was drilled by Lowe at a non-standard location.
Actually that wasn't the discovery well tgough?
No, that was not the discovery well.

That was approved as a non-standard location?

Yes. They reguested frowm us a waiver for the

non-standard liocation which we signed and approved it.

9]

Mow, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit

No. 2, would you identify that exhibit, please?

A

Exhibit No. 2 is a contoured plat of the surface

at a lccation of 1650 feet from the south and east, which is

a reqgular field location. This plat was prepared by a

registered MNew Mexico land surveyvor and 1s signed and saaled

by him and shows that a regular field locaticn falls at a

place where it would be impossible to drill,

b
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8
Q Where would that location be, Mr. Castle?
A The location would be, the regular location is

1600 feet from the South and East line of Section 19, 21
South, 24 East., It falls just off of a paved road and by the
plat, the plat shows the edge of the pavement. Actually there
is a road cut which even comes closer to our location than
this plat shows.

Q Would it be possible for you to drill at that
location?

A No, it's impossible to drill at that location
because of the roads.

Q What would prevent you from just moving back a bit
from the road?

A As shown by this plat, there is a hill that would
nrevent us frem movin sirecily back from the highwayv to drill
a non-standard location at a, say 1600 feet or 1500 feet from
the south and east, or something like iihial, That would put us
on top of the hill,

O You could 4rill elsewhere in the unit, could vou
not?

A We have also surveved a 660-foot location and that
is a good location.

¢ Now, referring to what has been marked as Ixhibit

No. 3, would you identify that exhibit and discuss 1it?
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A We requested from a dirt contractor an estimate of
what it would cost to drill a location as close to a regular
location as we could get by moving back from the road far
enough to build a location, and that is the first page of this
Exhibit 3.

Q What is the total estimate on that?

A The total estimate on that is $13,650.00.

Q What occasioned that price?

A Well, because if we move back from the road far
enough to build a location, then we're on top of the hill and
it would require blasting and digging out in excess of
twenty or thirty feet of solid rock,

Q Now, referring to the second page of the exhibit,
do you have the estimate for the 660 location?

A Yes, the second page is an estimate of building a
location for a 660-foot location,which is estimated to be
$700.00,

0 Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 4,
would you identify that exhibit and discuss it?

A Exhibit No. 4 is a contour map, contoured on top
of the Cisco Canyon formation,

0 In connection with the exhibit, referring to the
proposed location, does that indicate the structural vosition

of the proposed location?




-

I

dearniey-meier

A The Exhibit No. 4, the contour map On top
Ccisco Canyon formation shows the Southeast Quarter of
gection 19 to be the most favorable structurally.

Q The exhibit also shows your present well location.

doesn't it?

A Yes.

Q And that's @ productive well?

A That is right.

Q In your opinion this structure map, does it

reflect that the entire unit 1is productive of gas from the
cisco?

A ves. In fact, we know it is productive of gas
pecause W€ do produce gas from the well already in the unit.

also, if you will notice on Exhibit 4, the well on Section 18,

2 aimost & mile north: also ran pipe and tested gas out of the

\ cisco Canyon formation.

1 0 How does the contour compare to the producing wells

is productive or not?

A There are several wells below the contour on which
our well is located.
Q So, in your opinion, the entire section 1S

productive from the CisCO. is this correct?

in the area in connection with reflecting whetner this acreage

A Yes, that's correct. ¥
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Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 5,
will you identify that exhibit?

A Exhibit No. 5 is an isopach map made on the gross
dolomite pay section.

Q llere again, what does this reflect as to the
possible productivity of your proposed unit?

A This also shows that the Southeast Quarter of our
section to be the most favorable and also shows the entire
section to be productive.

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. €,
will you identify that?

A Exhibit No. 6 is an estimate of the cost of
drilling and completing a Cisco Canyon well.

] On what information 4dia

You basc this esiimate?

A On cost of our No, 1 well, plus having talked to

-+

drilling contractcr s who we have contacted for drilling this

.

No, 2 well.

e} Do vou consider that +o be a reasonabie estimate
for the rocy 5f Grilling the projected well in this unit?

A I do.

0 In connection with the cost of this well, are you
asking the Commission to make any amendment to the vrovisions
of Order R-2581?

A That's right, PYenroce also reguests that
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R-2581, which forced pooled Redfern Davelgpment Corporation,
Odessa Natural Gas Company, Amarillo 0il and Gas, Myrl C.
Kelsh, Frank W. Pobershan, we ask that that order be amended
to state that the Cisco Canyon formation is forced pooled for
the entire proration unit and that the drilling of a second
well to increase production is an operation expense, the same
as would be working over the No. 1 well to increase production,
and should be added onto the cost of the No. 1 well and
recovered out of production.

Q And you are asking, then, that you be permitted to

recover the cost of the No. 1 well out of the gas production

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

® P.O.BOX 1092 @ PHONI 743.4491 & ALBUCQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

from the No. 2 well in the event it's approved by this

Commission?
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A Yes, from the No. 1 and No. 2 well.

0 Are you basing this on the provisions of the order
that forced pooled the entire Cisco formation, Crder R-28R1?

A Yes.

0 As I understand your testimony, vou consider this

as an operation expense for the full development of the unit

’ comparable to a workover of the present well?
R ; 1 A That's right,

— 0 Have ynu contacted the various owners in the pool,
S

Mr., Castle, in connection with this arpplication?

A Yes. 1I've contacted not all of them, but most of
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them.
Q Have vou received waivers from any of the operators?
A Yes, I have received several.
0 And owners?
A Yes.
Q Is that in the form c¢f Exhibit No. 7?2
A That is correct.
0 Would you just read off the list?
A Yes. I have waivers signed by companies and people

who do not object to our location by Sinclair 0il and Gas
Company, T. T. Sanders, Junior, Martin Yates, III, Shell 0il
Company, Monsanto Company, Robert G. Hannigan, L. C. Harris,
Tom L. Ingram, Kerr-McGee Corporation, R. T. Lyons, J. Hiram
Moore. Southern Petroleum Exploration, Incorporated, Harvey
E. Yates, U. E. Hannigan, Nolan Brunson, Tom White, J. P.
White, Phillips White, New Mcxico Western Minerals, Incorporated
Triangle Cattle Company, Incorporated, S, P, Yates, Leonard
Akin, Bruce Anderson, and, T holicve that the Commission also
has waivers and others which will be submitted at this hearing
from some of theage, probanly, olus some others: Phillips
Pelrvoleum Company, Radfern Development Corporvation, Myrl C.
Helsh, Prart v, Pobervshan, Odaessa Natrual Gas Coapany, Amarillo
01l and Gas, possihbly others,

0 As to the Redfern Development Company, <does that
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go to the entire appiica&ion?

A They do not object to our location only.

Q Now, referring back to your initial well, I believe
the Indian Federal No. 1, is there any possibility, Mr. Castle,
of working that well over to increase its productivity?

a There is a possibility. We don't know how expensive
it would be. Actually we believe it would be less expensive
and less risk to drill a new well. We all, I think, are
familiar with the Morrow formation. We do have this well
dualed in the Morrow formation. I think most of us are
familiar with putting water on the Morrow formation, which
we would have to do if we reworked this well, we would have
to kill the Morrow with water, and I would say most of the time
when you kill the Morrow formation with water, or treat it
with water, then you never get the production back again.

So for that reason we don't want to rework the No. 1 well.

Q Is that a risk that you, as a prudent operator, do
not choose tc assume?

A That's right.

G You think 1t's more economical, then, to Arill a
new well?

A We bhelieve it is.

Q Would you have any nartners in that well in the

Morrow formation?
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A In the Morrow formation, yes, we do.

Q Have you contacted them in regard to reworking
your well?

A Yes. We have talked to them and they had rather
that we would leave it alone, don't bother the Morrow formation
We have a gowd well and they want to keep it that way.

Q That formation is not subject to the forced pooling?

A No, it has nothing to do with this hearing.

Q Were Exhibits 1 through 6 prepared by you or
under your supervision?

A Yes. They were prepared by me, under my supervision
and as to the surface contour plat, that was prepared at my
request,

Q Now, Exhibit No. 7 consists of photo copies of
waivers received by you as part of your office records, is
this correct?

A Yes,

MR, KELLAHIN: At this time I would like to offer
in ovidence ¥Txhibits 1 through 7.
MR OPORTER:  Tf no obiections, the exhibits will be
adnitied,
{viherecupon, Penroc's Exhibits 1
throuch 7 were offered and
admitted in evidence.)

MR, COUCH: I have no ohjection to the exhibits

e e

3

.
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being introduced at this time and oftered in evidence. I do
want to have the opportunity at an appropriate time to question

the witness about these exhibits and their preparation, so to

F4
G
z
z
8
% ¢
< & %8 this extent I would just like to hold an objection to raise
i > 35
z W ox
[e] z
2 ud perhaps later, possibly not at all. I won't object to the
Se
‘i* § gg admission here, without an objection at this time.
oo M 28
g 3 MR. PORTER: That will be satisfactory, Mr. Couch.
SR
o » 2 CROSS EXAMINATION
o z gu.
toe % :% BY MR, FPORTER:
..oz &
— Z =, Q Mr. Castle, you mentioned a number of people that
a>’ £ oxf
g; § Sg you had waivers for, a number of owners that you had waivers
! . *3
S Z ;2 . . .
a> 5 8% from, did you fail to get waivers from anyone that you asked
= I 3%
S ™
o : % for?
a2 Log3
- s =9
A Yes, we did. I had letters back from Lowe stating
that they would not sign the waiver at this time, However, they
| would iike the chance *o reconsider at a later date. We
!
wailted until a later date and they still didn't sign. Also
; Marathon sent a letter back stating, I believe they addressed
% |
| it to the Commission, stating that they were sure that the ’
1 t
! |
, m\ . Commissiorn would satisfy themselves as to whether it was %
N ;
8y |

necessary to move the location or not,

0 And you had no other objections?
A Mo other obijections,

Ly

Mr, Castle?

MR. PORTER: Anyone have a question of
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Just a minu;é, I had told Mr. Andersonwthat he could make a
statement.

MR. ANDERSON: R. M, Anderson, Sinclair 0il and
Gas Company. I have to leave the hearing and I would like to
make my statement of position with regards to Sinclair Oil
and Gas Company at this time, if I may.

MR. PORTER: Yes, sir, you may.

MR. ANDERSON: Sinclair Oil and Gas Company has no
interest in the unit operated by Penroc. However, we do have
substantial holdings in the section immediately west of the
Penroc section. We have a 320-acre lease on the North Half
of the section immediately west of the Penroc Unit and we
have substantial interest in the South Half of that same
section. Sinclair 0il and Gas Company as an offset operator
to the Penroc Unit has no objection to the application made.

GOYERNOR CAMPBELL: What is your interest as
related? I see Marathon owns intevest to the west also, You
own the entire Nortch Half?

MR. AMNDERSON: Yes, sir. We own the entire North
Half of the section and we have an interest in the South Half
of the South Half of the section.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: What is 1it, a third interest,
or do you know?

MR, ANDERSON: I'm not sure.
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MR. PORTER: There are three owners in the South
Half of the South Half?

MR. ANDERSON: Yes.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: You don't own anything in the
North Half of the South Half. It shows you on the ownership
plat owning interest in the Northeast of the Southeast and the
Northwest of the Southwest.

MR, ANDERSON: I am not sure --

GOVERNOR CAMPRELL: Are you going to have that,

Mr. Couch?

MR, COUCH: I was just trying to look at the exhibit

MR. CASTLE: Governor Campbell, I think that
Sinclair has an interest under the entire section since it was
communitized under 640 proration units.

MR. ANDERSON: For the drilling of a well,

MR. CASTLE: For the drilling of a well.

MR. ANDERSON: And that communitization has
undoubtedly expired as the result of the drilling of a dry
hole,

GOVERNOR CAMPRELL: All right, thank you,

ey T~
[A B Y Lo

RUTR L. i,
MR, HINKLE: I would like to ask Mr. Castle a fow
questions, but before doing it I would like to state the

position here of the Redfern Development Corporation and
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Odessa Natural Gasoline Company. These companies apprové of o
the non-standard location. They also have notified Penroc
that they're willing to participate in the cost of this well.
The only thing that they're objecting to is that they do not
want the cost of this well added to the cost of the first

well and that they be required to pay out of production so
that they can recover out of production a penalty of 40%

like is provided in the original order. In other words, we do
not think the order ought to be amended so that anybody who

is willing to pay their proportionate part of this cost would
not be penalized,.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: You are saying that you are
willing to pav your part of the cost but vou don't want the
penalty clause included?

MR. HINKLE: That's right. We do not want the
pendily <¢lause. I malke atoment g0 that mv arass
examination will be understood,

MR RELLAHTIN: Mav T ask a guestion here to

clarify this?

HR, KELLAHIN: Do I understand tnat vou do not
object to Penroc recovering the cost of the first well out
of the production from hboth wells?

MR, UINMKLE: No, out of the first well,
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MR. KELLAHIN: Tgé only thing you are objecting to
is the penalty, as I understand it?

MR. HINKLE: No, this well, we are objecting to the
makeup of the order in any way that would prevent this new
well from standing on its own feet, so-to-speak. In other
words, if we are willing to pay our cost, that's all our
obligation, and if they can recover the original cost of the
first well out of the production from the first well or any
portion of it that they can produce of the allowable, then
that's up to them. We are willing that the two wells produce
in any portion that they want the order to provide the
allowable for the 640,

MR. PORTER: But you want the first well to pay for
itself?

MR. HINKLE: That's right, we want the first well
to pay for itself and the second well to stand on its own
Feet., I will explain that a little bit more when we get to the
argument as to the reason why. Legally we think we are
entitled to that,.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: You understand now what they
want?

MR. XELLAUIN: Yes,

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: I am not sure I do. I thought

I did. Your position, were you a non-consenting owner in the
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first well?
MR. HINKLE: We were.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: So you are subject to the

penalty?

MR. HINKLE: That's right.
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: 40%,was it?
MR. HINKLE: We are willing that the recovery --
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: You want your cost and the 40%
penalty to be recovered out of production from that well?

MR. HINKLE: That well only.
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: And if you participate in this
well you want no penalty?

MR. HINKLE: That's right.
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: You are agreeable to them

taking the full unit allowable out of either well any way they

see fit?
MR. HINKLE: As far as the order is concerned, ves.
MR, KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, maybe I
had better clarify our position. We are not asking for a

penalty on the No., 2 well., We are asking that we be enhtitied

Lo recovel the cost of the Mo, 1 well with tpe 140% pona

T ey
R

4
which was granted by this Commission, oplus the cost ui the

No. 2 well, the actual well cost out of production from hoth

of the wells.

R
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GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: So the only place you have a
difference is that they don't want to use the No. 2 well to

cover any part of the No. 1 costs, that's the difference?

b4
o
Z
z
8
5
N
‘. s &g MR. KELLAHIN: Yes.
W B sl MR. HINKLE: That's right.
c. B gy
~ § 8% MR. PORTER: You may proceed.
as % 33
Ty o2 MR. CASTLE: May I say something along that line
£
Lo w % .
T % % | Mr. Hinkle was talking about?
o § 8%
o = =z MR. PORTER: Sure.
w I E; MR. CASTLE: I would like to mention that the forced
@ = 8%
g; 4 S§ pooled group had an opportunity to join in the drilling of the
' L)
z; i g§ first well before it was drilled before the forced pooling
— z @<
et ; WE
= = §§ order. They refused. For thirty days after the well was
a I =3
) o =g

drililed and completed they also had an opportunity to get in
and they refused. Now they want in. We don't think they
should have the opportunity to get in and out at will,

MR, PORTER: You mean they had the option within

thirty days they could pay 100% instead of 1407

MR. CASTLE: Yes,

MR. PORTER: You may proceed with your ¢guestions,

Mr, Hinkle.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

0 Mr. Castle, do you have before you the original
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order which was Order R-25817?

a I do not.

Q That ordar was entered on October 25, 1963, was it
not?

A That's correct.

MR. PORTER: That's 1963, October?
MR. HINKLE: Yes, October 25, 1963,

0 (By Mr. Hinkle) If you will refer to the bottom
of page two in the order part, does the order provide for the
drilling of more than one well?

A No, it does not.

0 Or the dedication of this acreage, the 640 acres,
to anything but the well to be drilled under the order?

A I don't see it here anywhere.

Q Now, under paragraph four of the order, on page
three, isn't it true that all cf the owners were given an
opportunity of thirty days to come in and pay their

proportionate part?

A Yes, that's what I just mentioned.
o How do vyou propose to amend this order, what 1s your

proposal to the Commission in amending this order? Do you
propose to give notice, thirty days' notice as provided here
to all the working interest owners so that they would have an

opportunity to come in and pay their proportionate part?

|
]

]
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A No. We propose to drill a second well, add it to

the cost of the first well and recover the cost out of
production. We contend that they are forced pooled for the
entire proration unit, and that's it. They will come in for
their interest after we have recovered the cost of the first
well, plus penalty on the first well, plus the cost of the
second well with no penalty.

Q There will be no penalty as far as the second
cost is concerned?

A Correct.

0 Now, since this order was entered, have the working
interest owners entered into a communitization agreement

covering this proration unit?

A I believe they have.
0 Is it true that the communitization agreement was
entered into on July 1st, 19647 R
A 1 don't have a Ccopy pefore me, but 1 am suie that's
|
right. %
0 Tt's true that all of the working interest owners \

did enter into the communi cization adgreemnant?
A Yes.
0] Tt was prepared by yov and circulated, or your

i
company? l
|
|

A That's correct. 1
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0 And it has been approved by the United States

Geological Survey and by the Commissioner of Public Lands?

A Yes.
Q On account of the federal and state lands involved?
A Yes.
Q Does the communitization agreement provide for the

drilling of any additional wells?

A I don't believe it does. I am not familiar too much
with the communitization agreement. We do have someone here
who you might like to swear in as a witness later who would be
more familiar with that end of it than I am.

Q But so far as you know, there's no provision made
for the drilling of the additional well?

A That's right.

Q If that is the case, then all of the parties to the
agreement would have to agree to the drilling of an additional
well, is that not right?

A Since I'm not familiar with it, I don't know,.

Q Have the working interest owners entered into an
operating agreement in connection with the communitization

agreement?

A There are no working interast owmere in the Cisco

Canyon formation for this well except Penroc 0il Corporation

and 1ts investors. We have no operating agreement with them,

i
|
|
\
i
|
|
|
\
i
{
i
i
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Q Well, have you circulated for the signatures of all
of the other working interest owners, everybody that's in this
unit, an operating agreement for the purpose of allocating cost
in conhection with the communitizaetion agreement?

A You probably are talking about the Morrow formation,

which has nothing to do with this hearing.

0 Ne, I am not., I am asking you if you have done that
A I don't believe we have.
Q Did you contemplate that the working interest

owners would enter into an operating agreement in connection
with this communitization agreement?

A Yes. We expect to have a --

Q And that is usual and customary, is it not?

A That's right.

Q And that is for the purpose of allocating your
operating costs which are incurred in operating the unit,
and also if there is any further development, is it not?

A Usually, ves,

0 And isn't it usual and customary in operating
agreements of this kind to put in a non-consent provision;
in other words, if it 1s proposed to drill another well, that
you give evervpody an opportunity to either participate in
the well or go non-consent so that the operator can recover

out of production?

!
{
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A That's right, but let me point oué again that we're
talking about the Cisco Canyon formation at this hearing and
we have no partners in the Cisco Canyon formation at this time.

0 Well, you have all of the parties who have entered
into the communitization agreement, do you not?

A That won't take effect until after the forced
pooling order has paid out the cost plus the penalty. If you
are referring to the people who you represent, they will not
have an interest in this proration unit until after the cost
of the well is paid out, plus penalty. So for that reason
we don't need an operating aagreement with them until the time
they come in as an operating partner.

0 Well, you 4id have them sign the communitization
agreement, did you not?

A I believe so.

] Can vou point out, or give me a citation to any
regulation or provision in our conservation laws that would
permit the forced pooling in connection with the well as to
any party who is willing to pay their part?

MR, KELLAHIN: I ohiject to the questicon, it calls
for a legal conclusion, He didn't qualify as a lawyer. He
gualified in the capacity as a geologist,

MR, HINKLE: I will withdraw it.

MR. PORTER: The question has been withdrawn.

J
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GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Let me get this straight, Mr.

Hinkle, do I understand that after the forced pooling of the
Cisco formation by an order of this Commission that the
parties entered into a voluntary communitization agreement?
Are you taking the position that vitiates the order of the
Commission?

MR. HINKLE: Not necessarily, but I want to point
ouvt that in connection with a communitization of this kind
it's usual and customary for the parties to enter into an
operating agreement which governs the allocation of the costs,

and in those operating agreements it's also usual and customary

')
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in it. 1In other words, all additional wells must be with the
consent of all of the parties. think that's the case here
as far as this order is concerned.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: May I see the communitization

agreement?

MR, HINKOLE: Yes,

GOVERNOR CAMPBELIL: Has there been any discussion,

I Mr. Kellahin, you gentlemen 11 me, has there been any

discussion of an operating agreement other than the

communitization agreement? This was entered into October 29,

1964. .
i U
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MR. XELLAHIN: There has been discussion of it, but

as the witness has testified, there is no need for an operating
agreement at the present time because he is the operator and
for all practical purposes the sole interest owner until the
payout on the No. 1 well. There is no need for an operating

agreement yet. I understand it has been discussed.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Hinkle, are you through with your

guestioning to the witness?

MR. HINKLE: Yes, I believe that's all I have.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Couch.

CROSS EXAMINATION

* P.O.BOX 1092 ® PRONE 243.469) ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

BY MR. COUCH:

Q Mr, Castle, you testified that in attempting to

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 256.1294 e ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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complete this well you lost circulation in the Lower Cisco,

i

15 that in the Lower Cisco or the Upper Perr, as the Commission

calls it?

:\ I am not familiar with what the Commission calls

the Upper Fenn except for the Cisco Canyon formation. When

we cemented our production string we lost circulation in the ’

lower part of the Cisacoc Canvon formation, of which I'm |
reasonably sure that the Commission calls this the Upper Penn.z
Q It's the pool area or interval that we are

' discussing in this hezaring?

|
i
ﬁ |
f A Yes, }
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MR. PORTER: In other words, you consider it

within the vertical limits of what we call the Upper

Pennsylvanian?
A Yes.
Q (By Mr. Couch) Perforated and squeezed but you

didn't get a good cement job. You said you had good
communication between the upper perforation of the Upper Penn
and the Cisco Canyon. Is this in the same pcol area or are
you talking about the Morrow Pool?

A I am talking about the upper perforations of the
upper Cisco Canyon zone.

0 Mr. Castle, vou, I believe, testified ycu had
considered the possibility of reworking your well presently
completed in the Upper Penn. Have you actually attempted to
rework the well since you initially completed it?

A No, we have not.

0 If I understood you correctly, you said that most
of the time when you killed the Morrow with water that you
don't get it back on production, Was that your testimony?

B Yes.,

Q Is there any other way you could kill the Morrow

and get it back on vproduction?

A No, I don't think so, in our pariticular case. It's~+

probably what you have in mind is killing it with oil; oil is

i
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not heavy enough to hold it. It has to, in our particular

case it would have to be -~
Q Excuse me, were you finished?
A I was going to say in our particular case it woulgd

have to be killegd with brine water, something heavy enough to

hold it,

Q In your particular case, you mean in this pool, the
Upper Penn Pool?

A We are talking about the Morrow now.

Q Yes, that's right, in the Morrow, be Indian Basin-

Morrow. 1In your particular case you are talking about

throughout that pool?

A I am talking about throughout that pool and through-
out that area, not only in the pPool by itself but in the area
around the pool, too.

0] Well, are you suggesting, then, that a dually-
completed well in the Indian Basin-Upper Penn, the Indian
Basin-Morrow Just can't ever be reworked in the Upper Penn?

A No, that wonlg dernend on Your completion program,

0 Well, 1 am talking abous i veLus Of KllLling the
Morrow and not being able to get it back on production. You
think that's an unreasonable risk for anybody to run in any of |

these dually completed wellg?

A Yes, kKilling the HMorrow, the water is an unreasonahl
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risk.
Q In effect, you are saying that nobody is going to
be able to rework the Upper Penn completion?
A I don't say they won't be able to, I say it's an

unreasonable risk to take. I don't think many prudent operatorg

will take that risk.

Q You think they would want to drill a new well
instead of doing that?

A I believe they would if they had a good Morrow well.

o) I didn't get to see your exhibit there on the
estimated cost of drilling this new well, How much was your
total estimate of what it would cost?

A We estimate a completed Cisco Canyon will cost
$142,577.00.

Q Suppose yvou were able to successfully kill the
Morrow, what would you estimate the cost of reworking this
well will he?

A That's something you can never teil until after
you have completed. VWe had some wells in which we were very
successful and Jdidn't have any problems working them. Some
we have had problems where our workover expense wWas more than
our estimated cost of drilling this well.

0 wWell, you have drilled wells where your cost of

drilling was more than your estimated cost, too?

b
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A We have done that, téo. )

0 So you just haven't tried to rework this well at a113

A No.

0 Did I understand you to say that because of the bad
cement job that you considered you did not ever get your acid
treatment into the Upper Penn?

A We're not sure that we got our acid treatment into
the upper perforations of the Upper Cisco Canyon formation.

0 Tell me, what are the top of the perforation and
what are the bottom perforation that ycu have in the Upper
Penn in this well?

A The top perforation is at 7,388. Our lower
perforation is at 7533,

0 Do you have before you there the difference in
those two figures to give us the gross perforated interval?

A No, I don't, but I can give you the perforated
intervals and let you add it up.

0 I'm tryving to do it right now, T calculate from
what those figures you gave me, it's 145 feet of gross
periorated interval, 1s that right? |

A That's approximate, I would say,

Q Do you know how much of that is actually perforated?

A Yes, I do. I have the verforation intervals here.

0 What is the total number of feet that you have

S , ]
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actually perforated in the Upper Penn in that well?

A Get your pencil ready again.

0 It's ready all the time.

A 7,388 to 94,

Q You don't have the fiqgures, we are going to have to
add it again?

A No, you are going to have to add it again. 7,419 to

26.
Just a minute, What was the first --

A 7,388 to 94, 7,419 to 26, 7,446 to 81.
MR. PORTER: What was the first one?
A The first one?
MR. PORTER: The first figure.
A 7,446 to 81 and 7,503 to 33.
Q While we are doing mathematics on that, and I will
try to come up with an answer in a minute, we will go on to
another question here. All the perforated interval in that

well is still cren?

A That's right.

0O Have yvon run an ahsnloto oren flow tast on the well?

N I believe that we have, but [ don't have those
figures with me,

0 Have you filed the results of the test wiih the
Cormnission?

A Yes, I am sure we have,
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Do you xnow what theY are?
No, I don't.

Q Have You made the calculation for a four point
absolute open flow test?

A Four point test has peen run and T don't have that

information with me either.

Q Mr. castle, you mean actually run OY calculated?
A Actually run.

Q You have actually Tun a four point test?

A Yes;, and I can rell you who that was run by,

coleman Engineering, Hobbs , Nev MexicoO.

Q po you nave the results of that test?
A No, I don't.
Q would you get them and submit them to b€ included

in the recoxd?

A We can gubmit them to the Commission.
] po you have any idea what the cpen flow of the
well is? 1f you don't have the actual test result, what's \

your best recollection about its apsclinte open flow?

A yle have, 1 knov, rested as much DY drillstem test
as five million cubic feet a day. production tests ve have
) . e " H
had from two O five mililion cubhic foet a day: at the present

time we are gelling 9@s off of the well and 1 pelieve last '

month we sold something 1ess than a million cublc feet foOr five

{
b

e T e T T T T e I /_,,_,_,,J
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2
< % Q che well has 2 capability of producingd more than
(¥4
:é; that but you just didn't sell it?
> 9
% <o B ER A That was pefore we nad a market.
= 3 3%
] z
s T oui Q flow long have you had 2 market for this gas?
2 S ‘:.“l‘ 9w
P - a2
> f;.“ %% A since Yyou have completed your plant, which has been.,
a2 w 29
7 § *2 1 believe. since February of this year, ©OT somethind 1ike that.
21 . .
- 5 %2 Q 1 think that was avout right. 1 thought you were
N % i% talking about a few days ago and 1T rhought yoY had another
w e T
T &
v Z L market that ¥you were talkind about.
= 9%
2 6% A No, Southern yUnion doesn't take our 9as-
B = -]
i . ) . —(a
as i gé Q Last month you =a2id you sold how much delivered to
— i i
= Eg-
. = i iz the plant?
a> 8 &8
- % == ) s \
A something 1ess than a million-
Q you think the well is able to produce apout twO to

five million @ day?

A We're ~~ 1 & nhat at the present rime it will \
\ make rhat ruch. i
0 well, what 40 you think it will make now'? \

I tell, the OnLY fFigures { have 1S what was run for

\ the month of Junc. which nhece's the exact sigure; Ye van

706,000 cubic feet of gas for the month of June Of five aays' \

MR, UTZ: rive days?
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A Five days.

0 (By Mr. Couch) We are talking about just the Upper
Pennsylvanian completion now?

A That's right.

Q You don't know why it was you just produced it five
days?

A Marathon operates the well as far as production,

and why they don't produce more than five days I don't know,
maybe you do,
Q Did you ask them to produce any more than five days?
-\ Of course, the allowable is assigned and we like
for them to run the allowable. We don't ask them to produce
one day or thirty days. They do that on their own.
¢ As a matter of fact, if you look at the agreement

by which that gas yove lant, the nroducer indicates what

g}
cr
O
uel

he wants taken from that well and Marathon attempts to do that,
I just don't want vou to put it on me that we are not taking

any gas.

A Let me put it this way, out of the Morrow section

of this well Marathon took almost 32,000,000 cubic feet. We

didn't ask them to take that either. ‘

O Have you ever suggested or asked them to take any |
|
|

volume from either side of your well?

A No, but if you think it will helv, I will ashk them J
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to take about a hundred million out of the Cisco zone next

month,

Q

A

Q

A

I want to know if it will produce it or not.
No, I don't believe it will,
What do you think it will produce?

All I have is the figures that I have just given you

which I believe you have there.

Q

Well, at one point you =said that you thought it

produced two to five miilion cubic feet a day.

A

Q

A

I didn't think it 4id. It d4id that at one time.
When was that?

That was back during our completion, which is

approximately three years ago.

Q

A

Q

A

Q

Three years ago?

Three, three and a half years ago.

Do you think it's capable of producing that now?
I don't believe it is.

What do you think it's capable of producing now on

the best information you have?

A

Freom the information I have right now, on five days'

production it produced 706,000 cubic fect,

Q

Are you telling me that's what the well is capable

of producing?

A

I believe if it would produce more than that, T
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z believe Marathon would have produced more than that.

% 0 You think that's all it can make as of now?

]

§' . A I believe it is.
;f ; §§ 0 I think they would have, too. In connection with
;Q g ;% this reworking job, Mr. Castle, you said that you talked to
'gg é §§ your partners and they said they'd rather you would leave it
an v 28
o % ;3 alone; which partners are you talking about? Who did you talk
o8 oW 3
é?i § §§ to about reworking this well in the Upper Penn? Did you
gg g T§ talk to your partners in the Morrow zone, I guess?

u £
;; H %; a That is correct, which has nothing to do with this

£ o
‘ég g 9% hearing.
é;‘ i gé Q Well, Mr. Castle, it may have something to Jdo with
= 2z =3
g; % ;% it. You have told the Commission that you talked to your
= § 8

partners and they said they'd rather you would leave it alone.
Now, that's hearsay testimony. I think that we are at least

entitled to know who the partners are that you talked to that

said they wanted you to leave it alone. I think it's
relevant,

A I can give you that information. I can have that

sent to the Commission, which T don't have it available Lo me

now, We hava anveral ==l o 5 111 ail or our deals and I don't

L

have the 1list of their names and addresses with me. I can

name some of them for you now if you would like that.

¢ Can you name the ones von talked 5?2

e e e e e S e e e e e et o it e e e e e . - U ——
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A Yes.

Q All right,

A I talked to Dr. Clarence Albaugh, Dr. E. W, Alexandern

Mr. Kenneth G. Macart, Mr. Tom Codey, Mr. R. G. Kelly. T
remember talking to those and probably others.

0 Are there any of your partners that you didn't talk
to?

A There may have been some; when I got objections from
the ones I talked to, 1 probably just forgot it and didn't
talk to any more.

Q Mr. Castle, when you talked to them did you ask
them,; did you tell them that you would like to try to rework
this well and ask them that way, or did you go to try to
persuade them to agree not to rework the well?

A I didn't try to persuade them either way since
thev have interest in both the upper and lnwer. T +n14d +ham
what I thought might happen and let them make up their own

mind. All of them suggested that we not work over the Cisco

section.
0] All the ones that you talked to?
£ 1es,
Q Do you tell me these names that you gave me are

partners in the upper as well as the lower?

A That's right.
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Q Their names are not of record as owners of this?

A That's right.

Q We've done the calculation here on those figures
you gave us on the perforated interval, Mr, Castle, and we
computed that the intervals that you gave us total 78 feet of
perforations in the well within an interval, a gross interval
of 145, I think. Does that sound reasonable to you?

A That sounds reasonable, vyes.

0 Do you know of any other well that would have that
much perforated interval in this field?

A I am not familiar with the completions of other
operators.

Q With all those perforations, you don't think you ever
got your acid in the Upper Penn?

- - 23 = —~ S -
P28 L GiGn o Y < |y

—~ - A DAannm
“ ci S2nin

T =aid the unper

o

perforations. I'll say the upper two sets of perforations
> there,

0 You think you got the acid in the lower set of
perforationsg?

A We believe that we treated, say, the lower two sets
of perforations. We know we had communication with the top
three sets of perforations.

0 Communication bhehind the pine?

a That's right,
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Q Do you have a copy of your Exhibit 1 before you,
Mr. Castle?

A Yes.

0 Mr. Castle, do you think that a maax is entitled to
drill a well at a location that's regular under the rules that
are applicable when he drills it?

A What?

Q Do you think that an operator is entitled to drill
a location that is a regular location under the applicable
rules at the time that he drills it?

A Sure,

Q All right. Your first location over to the west,
over there on your Exhibit 1 that you indicate is the infield
non-standard location?

A Yes. Farthest west well on the Exhibit 1.

0 All right. You call that a non-standard location
and it's true that it doesn't conform to the present pool
rules, Are you aware of the fact that when that well was

drilled, it was drilled at a standard location under rules then

applicable to il?

A I don't have the dates at which these wells were
drilled and completed, so T don't know what was, but I do know
what is.

0 We're talking about whether a man had to get an

e et o e e = e e e e e et . . - - - - U U |
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exception or whetheX his well historically is recognize

A Not beind an offset operator for that well,

would not be notified,

0 1f the Commissxon records show that

arilled at a rime when these pool rules were not

A Ye
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MR PORTER: Thank Yyou-
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A Yes.

Q Somebody talked about a discovery well a while ago,
actually that is the discovery well, isn't it?

A I believe it is, yes. I Dbelieve this plat shows
that Morrow discovery,it says on there.

Q So we know that that well was standard when it was
drilled, it was the discovery well, drilled under statewide
rules?

A Right.

Q Now, let's go over to the right side of the plat in
Section 21, and you have another low non-standard location.
Are you aware that when that well was drilled it was a regular
location under the applicable rule?

A Again, I don't have the information as to when that
well was drilled and completed.

Q But, again, if the Commission records show it,

you would recognize it as a regular location, wouldn't you?

A Yes, at the time it was drilled.
e You can't undrill them, can you? Now, go to the
Hannigan non-standard location, down in Section 32, Are you

aware when that well was first drilled it was drilled at a
regqular locatcion?
A No, I am not familiar with that one either, but it

seems to me I remembey something about them drilling that at a
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non-standard location and requesting waivers from the offset
operators.

Q I believe if you'd check your memory, Mr. Castle,
well, if the Commission shows it was standard when it was
drilled, and regular location, you would recognize that?

A Yes. I am almost certain it was not; in fact,
that well was burning at the time we were completing our well.
I know at the time that we were completing our well the

Cisco s=zction was on 640-acre spacing.
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— Q Well, now, it was when the Upper Penn was establisheﬁ
a
g; when the pool rules were established, for whatever area the
j;; f g pool limits were applicable at that time?
= i
= : = A Yes.
- L) R
==~ | 5 = . . . .
Q But again, if the Commission records show that's
E a regular location, or at least not non-standard under the

applicable rules, you would so recognize it?

|

:

l

{ A Yes.

é

} Q That's one of the wells that blew out in this field?

i

| A That's right,

| |
0 Is there another well in the pool tuat Blow out in |

the Upper Penn?

A Yes, There was more than one other, There was one

! other that burned.

0 Which is the other that hlew out?
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A Another that blew out was a Texaco well, I believe,
and I'm not sure which one it was or where it's located. 1It's
over in the west part of the field. Lowe had one to blow
out which didn't catch fire, I believe, in Section 29 of 21, 24

Q Section 29 of 21, 24. Would that be the section,
then, diagonally offsetting your proposed location?

A To the southeast.

0 The southeast, immediately to the southeast. That's
the No. 3 Indian Hills Unit No. 3 you are talking about?

A Yes.

Q Texaco, you are talking about in Section 32 of
21, 23, isn't it?

A I'm not sure where it was located, but it was in
the west part of the field.

0 All of these blowouts occurred through lost
circulation problems in the Upper Penn?

A I am not familiar with the reason in Lowe; since
Lowe drilled the two wells which blew out and caught fire,
they would
doubt if you would get it out of them though.

Q The Hannigan well was then completed in the Upper
Penn after the blowout?

A Yes.

D It is true the Commission records will show that
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they got a non-standard approved on topographic wells in
addition to the fact that the well had been previously drilled
to the Morrow. Do you have any information on that at all?

A The well was not drilled to the Morrow.

0 They started to the Morrow initially and located
for that purpose?

A I believe in the beginning they planned to drill to
the Morrow.

Q Yes, until they had the blowout?

A Yes.

Q Now, the Lowe Indian Hills Unit No. 2, which would
be the well, oh, approximately a mile east of your proposed
location, is shown as a non-standard location. I would agree

with you that that's non-standard. The Commission records

reflect -- whatever they reflect would satisfy you?
A Yes.
) If they show it was for topographic reasons, that

would be acceptable to you?

A We know that they had topographical problems in
ithe Southecast Quarter and, of course, they wanted to drill a
well in the Southeast Quarter because at that time they thought
that was the best vlace to drill it, which I still agree with
that. However, Penroc helieves that a regular location could

have been drilled at either standard location in the West Half
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of that section.

Q In the West Half?

A Even though we did sign a waiver for them to drill
at a non-standard location.

Q As far as drilling the Southeast Quarter is
concerned, you would recognize they had a topographic reason
for moving where they moved?

A I would. I would agree.

Q Do you recall what that non-standard location is
for that particular well?

A I don't know exactly what it is, but I would

DEPOSITIONS, MEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS
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0 The record shows 1750 from the East line and 660
from the South line, that would be acceptable to you, wouldn't
it?

A Yes.

0 Are you aware that the section to the south is in

the game federal unit?

] A Yes,
i 0 fhe Indian Hills?
|
¢ A Yes,
o) And that's where it is, 660 from the Bast line,

isn't it, Mr., Castle?

e —
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A Yes.
Q Now, I was talking about Section 20 then. Now, you

show another Lowe non-standard location in Section 332

&é .\ Yes.
0 Do you know what the distances are on that well?
A No, but again, from estimating from Exhibit 1, it

as
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looks like it might be something like a thousand feet from
the South and West lines of that section.
Q Would you believe 1230 from the South line and 1740

from the West line?
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Q Are you familiar with that area of the field and

would you agree that's a topographic reason for that change?
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A I have never been on the surface in that part of
the field; however, I will agree witnh our Exhibits No. 5 and
No. 4 that that's the best geological location for that well

regardless of what the surface looked like on the section.

1 Q You don't know about topographic?
A No, 1T do not.
0 That is pretty rough country over there along that

east side, isn't it?

A I have nevear besan --

Q You have looked at it?

A Not Section 33, I have never been.
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Q Have you ever looked west out of the Basin there,
east out of the Basin?
A East out of the Basin. I have not only looked east

out of the Basin, I have driven over that road a hundred times.

Q Well, you rode over that road there, you know the
country?

A The road is shown on Exhibit 1.

Q It goes right between two high hills and bluffs

in there, doesn't it?
A Yes, it goes up the canyon there.

Q In Section 33, it's on south of the canyon?

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

A That's right.

Q Coming on down to what you have marked Atlantic
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non-standard location on Section 4, which is in a different
township and range, are you familiar with the fact that when
that well was drilled, *hat it was at a standarcd location

under the applicable rules at that time?

A Mo, T am not.
O Do you know what its location is?
A It looks like it's approximately 990 from the

i North and West, that section,

] 960 from the North and 800 from the West line

according to Commission records, I believe,

A I believe that.
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, -
Would you think that you have some topoqraphic

e

Q

2
8
i 3
3 reason for putting that well where you did?
[+}
(¥
§ A 1 am not sure, since I have nevexr been there, but
J
o
> ¢ )
% I am also sure that is the best geological jocation for that
> 3z
5 = : .
L well in that section.

0 Now, we have got a Trigg non-standard jocation in
section 8 on your map here. Do you xnow the distance thrat
well is from the lease line?

A 1 could guess at it again.
0 Let me give you figures, see if you will accept it.

743, 1 believe, from the North line, 1055 from the West line.

dearnley-meier reporting Service. ine.

éé A That looks reasonable.

%é Q Are you familiar enough with the topography to say

=% whether that was justified for topographic reasons? \
A No, I have never been there either, put stiil tnat's

the best geological 1ocation for a well in that section.

0] Trigg nOnastandard location in gection G. 2re vou
familiar with the fact that when that well was drilled \

[

‘ originally it was standard under +he applicable rules at that ‘

time?
| s . . Lt .
| A 1 pelisve at Ene time that well was commenced that |
)]

ig true. \
\ i
} Q and what would come out of 1t is there is about

\ three of these non-standard locations that were exceptions and
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required Commission approval to drill.

A I'm not sure of that.

Q The record will show which ones were required to
be and which ones weren't?

A I am sure it will do that.

Q Mr. Castle, do you have a copy of your exhibit, I
believe No. 2, it shows your contour?

A Yes,

Q How much area do you need to have to make a
location for a well in the Indian Basin Pool?

A I have that available here, if you will give me
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Q Yes.
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A We need 300 feet by 260 feet for a location.

0 300 by 2607

A Right.
0 You can't drill a well on less than that?
A Well, since I am not a drilling contractor and not

an exvert on the subject, thesc figqures did come from a

drilling contractor that I asked how much room he woiid need

for a location.

0 Who was he?
f A Sharp Drilling Company, Midland, 'Texas,
!
0 Did he prepare that estimate of well costs for you? I

]
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A He did not. I prepared that myself.
Q Did he talk to your man here, Mr. Berry, that was
planning on trying to make these locations?
A No, I am sure he didn't.
0] How large an area did Mr. Berry take into account?

A I didn't talk to Mr. Berry. 1In fact, you are
referring to an exhibit by Berry Construction Company and I
nmight point out here, now, that Mr., Berry has been dead for a
year or so, so it was from someone in that company who prepared

this estimate.

0 You don't know, then, who prepared that estimate?

.\ Yes, it's signed.

0 Berry Lrilling Company.

A I believe by Mr. Gray.

Q Let me borrow somebody's exhibit. W. L. Gray. Did
you talk to Mr. Gray?

A I talked to someone, I guess it was Mr. Gray, I
talked to him on the telerhone, acked thom if thcy would go sut
to those lccations and give me an estimate of what it would
cost to build a leocation at 1650 by moving it back from the
rcad and what it would cost to build at 660 after we had staked
locations,

0O You did stake bhoth locations?

A Yes.
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0 How big an area did you tell him to level?
A I didn't tell, He's in the dirt contracting

business and he's built hundreds of locations, he kncws what
size to build.

Q iiow, some of these exhibits here you said were
prepared by you Or under your supervision. I think that was
true of most of them, if I understood your testimony?

A That's right.

Q Was this estimate of the location prepared under
your supervision?

A That was prepared at my request, as I mentioned
when the exhibits were submitted, that some of them were
prepared by me under my supervision or at my request.

Q But you don't know who you talked to, but you
phoned somebody at C. M. Berry Construction Company and got

this letter back, is that right?

A That's right,

Q Do you know IMr. Gray?

A No, I don't. I have never met Mr. Gray.

Q C. M, Berry Construciion CoOmpany donce worlk for yon
before?

A Yes.

0] Wwho is in charge of the work?

A At that time, that was when !Mr, Berry was alive
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and he was in charge,

Q Well, it has been a couple of years since they have

done work for you?

A Yes.

0 You don't consider this exhibit a firm bid, do you?

A It doesn't say it's a firm bid. It says it's an
estimate.

0 That's right, it says "the following estimate for

making a location."”

A Right.

0 It's an estimate for making this location at 1650
from the South and East lines, isn't it?

A I believe that's what he states.

0 So this doesn't purport to say what the cost would
be to fix the location adjoining the road and just south of

the road and just south of the 1650, 1650 location, does it?

A Well, of course, he can't build a leccation at where
the actual 1650 location falls. Ye don't have room for that,
—~ < 2 T 1 e - Y. _ o~ . . P R TR | .. R U T }
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back far enough Lo build a location.

0 e may have been looking at your Lxhibit 2, or ;
i

. . |
topography man that this gentleman certified for vyou, that shows

that location hack from the road, isn't that right?

A That would be impossible because he didn't have an
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opportunity to see these exhikits, and most of these exhibits
were prepared after he gave me the estimate.

¢} I see. You didn't have this topographic map when
the man made the estimate, then?

A No.

0 Did you have your stakes in place down there?

A That's right.

o} Was your stake in place as late as last Friday
on the 660, 860 location?

A I can't say. I haven't been out there in a long
time,

0 Did you ever get a location leveled in the Indian
Basin field for $700.00, Mr. Castle?

A Yes. Well, I'm not surc what our No, 1 location

cost, but I den't think it was much more or less than $700.00.

Q You don't remember really what it cost?
A No, I don't.
] Well, accerding to the scale of this map it would

appear that you have from where it shows this road bhack, a
total, 1 am looking now at Exhibit 2, back now, a tctal of,
going from the vroad on back right down the line, 1650 from
the East line of the section going south on that line, you'd

go albout, according to the scale of that map, about 250, 300

feelt south, don't yeu, before you get more than ten fect or
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A No.

Q Or can you read the topographic map?

a little trouble, but I think I'm

A 1 pelieve, as 1 testified earlier, to build a
1ocation at that immediate area within the 1650 from the South
and East location, by moving it back a 1ittle we would have to

cut somewhere from twenty to thirty feet off that solid rock.

Q T took that to be your

talking about what your topographic map shows, if you go back

250 feet, 300 feet, you get about

that total distance.

A The map ShcCws that from the jocation itseii to the

top of the hill is about twenty feet.

[dp

3ild the location from the stake one direction, you go both
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It gives me

reading it right.

estimate or opinion. I am

twelve feet elevation in

However, you don't

directions from that, so you would have to cut down more than

theato.
Q Let's go one direction
A 211 right, IL¥rowm Lhe 584

probably rwenty feet.

Q 7o the top of the nillz
A Yes.
0 put from the stake to 2

rwelve feet, isn't 1t?

at a time, though,

L~ +0o the toOp of the hill it!

50 feet it's only about \
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A Since 1 don't have 2 scale to measure it off--
Q There's one down on the pottom of the map.
A Yes, but 1 can't get it up there.

Q Eyeball it.

A 1 will eyeball it, then, at 15 feet.

Q Moving west of that line a 1ittle bit. you have
even a flatter area according tc your t0pographic map?

A That's right.

Q and you can move west over there according to the
gcale of this map about 360 or 70 feet OTF more before you gzt
+o that gas pipeline, can't you?

A Moving over there would also put us in the
southwest Quarter of the section, which we don't consider
favorable geologically, and we contend if we have to move the
1ocation at all, which we xnow we have to, then it's
snerthodox, SO if it is unor thodox 370 feet as you suggest,
it's nho more unorithodox if it 1is 600 feet.

0 You mean that if 1650, 1650 happened ro have & bump
on it that you couldn't put & rig on, then you think that these
rules and this Comunissilh j« supposed to let you pick out the \
very best spot that you think there 15 on the whole section and
go drill & well on ity ;g that whatb you are relling me?

A That's what we would like to do.

0 1 know that's wnhat you would like to do.
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GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: He is here at a hearing to
try to justify this location. I heard him testify that they
thought this was the best location. I don't think they made
any bones about that.

MR. COUCH: That's right.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: He's here to ask approval of
this Commission under our rules to authorize an unorthodox
location. One reason is the topography and the other is the
location geologically, there hasn't been any secret about that.

MR. COUCH: Governor, I didn't want any secrets
about it, but apparently the interpretation was that the
Commission should, or that he should seek a location without
regard to trying to move it just as much as need be to resolve
the topographical question, but if the very spot is not usable,
then free to move wherever they choose. I just wanted an
understanding --

MR, KELLAHIN: We don't submit We are free to move
vililereverl we chivuse, We are here to ask the Commission to
grant us an exXcention. OQur reason is two-fold, tovography and
favoranle location for our well, and the witness has testified
to that, We don't put any interpretatlon on the rule such as
you are trying to vut in this witness's mouth.

0 (By Mr. Couch) Could vou drill a well topographical

a few feet, a few hundred fect or 50 or 60 feet west of

1y
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where this location is according to your topographic map?

A It would be possible to drill a well there.

0 And it would be a fairly reasonable cost of
location, wouldn't it?

A I would say it would be more expensive than the
location which we're asking for.

Q Would it be in a worse location than a good many
other wells in the pool have been drilled on?

A Well, I'm not familiar. I know that some of the
unorthodox locations have been moved to the most favorable area|

Q Coming right to this area that we're talking about,
you have a paved road going very close to it in front angd

another road coming right down toward it?

A That's right.

Q Very accessible?

A Yes.

0 Woulda you have to build a road to get into the

other location?

A I believe that there's a road that goes down the
pipeline which is shown on the exhibit to nearby where our
proposed lccation is, and also there's a road going into the
Scuthern Union plant which goes very close to our proposed

location,

0 Mr., Castle, in reading off the list of persons from
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whom you stated you had waivers, do you have those waivers
that you are going to put in the record here?

A They have already been put in the record.

Q You included in the list there, were you speaking
of waivers to all three things that you are asking for, the
second well on the unit, the unorthodox location and the
intra-party business on the force pooling?

A O0f course, each waiver will speak for itself.

They clearly state what they are for. Some of them are for
the unorthodox location only. Some of them state that they're
in support of our hearing, which I consider to be all of our
hearing. Each waiver will state itself.

Q This is what I wanted to get clear. I understood
your testimony to speak as though you had waivers from these
pecple except tor Mr. Redfern of Redfern Development
Corporation, that was as to the location only. His was as to
the ilccation oniv. I thought I got from your testimony that
all these others had waived as to everything. I wanted to be
ciear on that.

A No, the amendment to the force vooling, of course,
doesn't affect anvone but Mr, Redfern, his group.

Q I understand that. I am just trying to understand

your testimony, You didn't mean te say that--all these people

you listed as giving waivers didn't necessarily waive evervythind

7
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A No, I meant that each waiver speaks for itself.
Q Fach waiver speaks for itself.
MR. COUCH: Thank you very much,
MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of Mr.
Castle? Mr, Durrett.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, DURRETT:

Q Mr. Castle, referring to yorr Penroc Well No. 1, I
believe you stated on direct examination that you lost
circvlation in the Cisco. What depth would that be?

y:X Lost circulation with our cement at approximately
7700 feet, as shown by a temperature survey run by Halliburton
Company.

o] I believe you also testified on direct, and maybe
cross examination, that you didn't feel the Morrow zone could
be killed satisfactorily with o0il. What would be vour opinion

concerning killing the Morrow with cil base mud?

A I believe that even oil base mud will contain some
water, and we are opposed to putiting any water on the rtorrow
formation.  In fact, we are ovposed to putting any fluid on

the Morrow formation, including oil,
O In drilling your Penroc do. 1, Mr, Castle, did
vou encounter limestone or dolomite in the Pennsylvanian?

A Vle encountered both limestone and dolomite,
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Q Which did you encounter first?
A T don't remember, not having a sample log with me.
However -- I don't know.
Q By your drilling rates when you were drilling your

Penroc No. 1, &id you think vou had porosity,and if you did so,

could you tell as to whether it was in the dolomite or the lime
A We believe that our better porosity was in the
dolomite.
Q Now, am I correct that your Penroc Nc¢. 1 has only

scattered dolomite?

A I'd say it has scattered dolomite and scattered lime
Q How much dolomite would you estimate, Mr. Castle?

A I believe that if you will refer to Exhibit No. 5--
0 Is that your contour on top of the dolomite?

A That’s an isopach of the dolomite section., T

believe that our well, if vou notice the underlined figure
under our original well, it shows 167 feet, We believe it to

have 107 feet of dolomite.

Q And how did you make that determination?
A From samples and electric logs.
Q Did you examine those samples yourself?

A T oxamined those samples myself and also had two
other competent geologists examine the samples.,

0 And they agreed with vou that they felt there was

g

o

o e e e i}
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107 feet of dolomite in that well?

A They agreed with me, yes, sir.

Q How much lime did they think it had?

A Well, I'1ll say the balance of the Cisco Canyon
section would be lime and if you would like to do a little
figuring, as Mr. Couch did, the top of the Cisco Canyon
section is about 7388, and this log cuts off at 7750, so I
would imagine that the base of the, well, just say the base
of the Cisco Canyon section above the water is somewhere
around, oh, that zone around 7750 or somethihg like that.

Q So that’s 600 plus feet, would that be correct,
approximately so?

A That's reasonable,

o) Do I understand correctly, again, now, that vyou
feel most of your production is coming from the dolomite
section?

A Yes, we believe it is, We beliesve that's true for
the entire field.

0 Mr. Castle, I am sure that you are familiar with

gas pools in Southeast MNew Mexico that are spaced on 160-acre

spacing?
A Yes, I know there are scme.
] Are 660 locations from the outer boundary of the

unit, is that the standard well location for l&0-acre spacing?
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A I'm not sure of the rules on that., I am sure that
the Commission has that, though.

Q I believe that, returning now again to your Pznroc
No. 1 and the offsetting wells, that you testified that some

gas was recovered from the well directly north of your Penroc

No. 1?
A Yes.
Q What volume would that be?
A i believe they recovered 200,000 cubic feet a day,

or something in that order.

Q That well is plugged now, 1is it not?
A Yes.
Q Do you have any idea of how much gas was produced

before it was vluaged?

): No, I don't,
0 Do you have any idea how long it produced?
A No, that I believe was only .n driilstem test and

production test. They did run pipe on the well and I helieve
all the production was on cither drillstem test or production
test and then the well was plugged.

0 So there's no actual production?

A lio, there's no actual production I believe, if
vou will refer again to our Exhibit No. 5, it will show, vou

will see that ¢ show that that wall has no dolomitbcoe,
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Q That's your isopach, 1is that correct?

A Yes.
Q Referring to your jsopach on the gross dolomite

pay, Mr. Ccastle, what control do you have for your 2zero line,
zero dolomite?
A We have non—productive wells outside that zero line.

Q which ones did you use specifically for control to

get your zero?

NE 243-6691 © ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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o £ A 1 believe they're all numbered on there, if you
< o X
- 5: will notice, 2as I mentioned pefore the underlined numbers,
a> 83
E; g§ you see in Section 18 the well approximately a mile north,
' g .j . - .
vy z gé the one we were just talking about has zero underlined under
e ] 2%
= = 2: )
=R LS
= ¥ 8%
°TT Q Right.
A Come On around to the right to the east, you see

\ gection 27, Pan American well with a zero 1ine under it.

Q Yes.

P2y Corie on down pelow that to Section 3, . A,

Ipman Walt Canyon well with a zcIro 1ine under 1it.

(0] Yes.
I A Ccme on around, circle on arcund the field to Sectio

| 17, another Pan American well with a sero )ine under 1t; and

R so forth all the way around the field., Ve have excellent
|

control.

U - S
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Q You are pulling in from those zero dolomite wells
now, are you not, on making your contours, pulling in to the
west?

A Yes. Well, to show you the reason for that, if you
notice, say, Section 28 of 21, 24, there's a well that has 80
feet of dolomite, then you move over to Section 27 about a
mile away, no dolomite. We believe we have good control.

Q Is it just a coincidence that your zero dolomite
line goes right through the northeast corner of Section 19?

A No, that's no more a coincidence than that we show
the most of Section 21 of 21, 24 to be non-productive or
approximately half of Section 28 to be non-productive, or 33 to
be non-productive, or Section 4 to be non-productive. It's
not a coincidence, we are using the control and information we
have.

Q Speaking again about control, Mr. Castle, will you
please lock at the Atlantic Walt Canyon Unit No. 2 and 4 of

21, or 22, 247

A Yes.

0 You have 174 feet estimated there, is that correct?
A That's right,.

O Your zero line, does the distance between that zero

line in that well compare with your distance hetween your zero

line on the Union State well offsetting your well to the
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nortlk, and your well?

A I believe if you will check the distance between
the zero line and the 100-foot iine all the way around the
field you see we do have, which I mentioned kefore, excellent
control, and that line will vary from area to area. We tried
to keep it as parallel as we could where we have the control.

Q That's a matter of a geological interpretation, is
that correct?

A Yes, that's right.
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Q Do you have a surface contour of the 660-foot
e
‘as location?
=
= Z A I do not.
oo [
-— 2z
;; § 0] Would you have any explanation for the fact that
a 3
| >

your well tested five million and is now capable of less than
150,000?
A I believe cone of the reasons for that, as I

mentioned earlier, the Hannigan well was burning at the time

we completed our well and our production man was a little shaky

and he pumped a lot of water into it. I am sure we never got
| all that water back. I'm sure that damaged the formation, '
| |
0 I pelieve you did state that vou feel the entire

production from the =2ntire pool is from the dolomitoe?

A T think the best production from the pool is from

the dolomite.,

i
{
i
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o] Referring again, now, to the surface location, Mr.
Castle, I believe you testified that you would have to cut from
20 to 30 feet, is that correct?

A That's right.

Q You wouldn't have to do that if you cut and filled,
would you?

A Probably not.

0 One final qu~<=tion, I believe you have previously
answered it, there are standard locations available in Section
19 that are readily accessible?

A What did you say?

Q There are standard locations in Section 19 that are
readily accessikle?

A Yes, they are in the Southwest Quarter, I think, but
we don't believe that to e as favcorable genlngically, As I
stated earlier, this well will cost in excess of one hundred
forty~two thousand, ard Penvoc is of the opinion if we are
spending that kind of money we want to spend it at the place

which we think is most favorahle,

MR, DURRETT: 'That's all I have, theank you,
MR, PORTER: Does that conclude your twc or three
questions, Mr., Durrett? Does anyone else have a question of

Mr. Castle? Mr. NMutter.

E——
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CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Castle, I don't know if I missed it or not,
but did you have any discussion whatsoever as to the
possibility of a well location north of the highway and west
of the new road, which is just a matter cf a few feet from your

standard 1650, and according to your contour map of the pay

ek e

would make very little difference as far as the quality of the

i

well would be concerned?

A I don't believe that has been discussed. However,
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that would still put us at a non-standard location, I believe,
or at a iocation which we consider to be not as favorable

as in the Southeast Quarter.

1120 S1MMS BLDG,

dearnley-meies
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0 Would it be a non-standard locaticon if you moved

north and west of 1650, 165072 ,

A Well, no, it wouldn't, but I'm not sure where 16510

would fall and from this surface map it looks like a 16

a 16590, if

4 t

o)
%]

you just moved it directly north, that would be in the north,

i ‘i [OL RV NGY Vel 11eay g, vie D.LpCLlI"xO.
|
1 e . v
{ 0 fsn't 1650, 1650 on vour endgineer's map?
i A Yes, on the south and east. You are talking about

moving to a 1650 from the north and west?

Q No, I am talking about moving northwest from this

location a few feet across the highway and into the flat
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area north of the highway and west of the new road.

a To a non-standard location?

the location to the outer boundaries of the section are
concerned, however, would it?
A No.

Q It would be maybe closer than to the 340 feet
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map of the gross dolomite that vour proposed 1650, 1650

would that be correct?

- Y o
F 2 LED .

that 150 feet of dolomite?

‘ A Probablv it could be as much as 20, 25 feet.

i 0 It could be less than that also?

? A It could be less than that,

|

1 0 Actually it's a negligible amount when you are

looking at the contour map on this scale, would you agree

Q It wouldn't be anv further non-standard as far as

and

to the quarter, guarter line on the inside of the section?
a It would be possible to drill it at a location

where you are talking about that would still be non-standard

0 By interpretation of your pay map, the one that

you showed the one hundred, I would estimate from your contour

lccation, you would have an estimaied 158 fcct cof deolomite,

0Q By moving 150 feet north, how much have yvou affected

e e
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with that?

A No. I wouldn't agree that it would be a
negligible amount even with the lost five feet of pay. We
consider five feet of pay in the dolomite section in the
Indian Basin to be worth a considerable amount.

0 I appreciate you want as much as possible. However,
according to the engineer's contour map, the location on the
north side of the highway and immediately west of the new road
is, according to the contour map, very favorable for building
a location, is it not?

A Yes.

MR. NUTTER: Thank vyou.
MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question?
MR. COUCH: May I ask one guestion?
MR. PORTER: One, yes, sir.
ceoes

PY¥AMTNATTON

BY MR. COUCH:

0 Mr. Castle, I believe no cne has asked in the event {
an exception is granted to you, and in the event you drill a
w2ll and satisfactorily comulete 1t, what part of the allowabls)
would you intend to produce from the No. 2 well, as we will
call it?

A We intend to produce any or all ¢f the allowable

from the No. 2 well,
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Q This is what your application says?
A That's what our application states.
Q You want that much freedom, but what do you intend

to produce?
A Exactly that.
Q Well, any or all, which one?
A Either,.
MR, COUCH: I beg your pardon. I said I was only
going to ask one question. I thought I was going to get a
direct answer. I quit.
A I believe our application states that clearly.
MR. COUCH: Excuse me, sir.
MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY GOVERNOR CAMPBELL:

Q Do you have any intentions ¢f either abandoning the
first well or producing it to the capacity that it will
o you nol have any latentions in this regard?

A We intend to produce the well as long as we can
produce it economically., Should it get to where we can't do
that, then we will either shut it in or plug it.

MR, PORTER: In other words, you would make whatever

part of your allowable that that well would make from it as

long as you could economically do so?

o B
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A Yes, that's right, Mr., Porter.
MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a gquestion?
The witness may be excused,

(Witness excused.)

e

{(WIitness sworn.)

JOHN J. REDFERN

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined

and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

-

BY MR. HINKLE:
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D
a>
g; Q State your name, please.
a g A John J. Redfern, Junior.
s 1
s z 0] Where do you live?
> 1
. = | =
A Midland, Texas.
G Are you connected with the Redfern Development
U
LUL UL ety
A Yes, I am the president,
0 Does the Redfern Development Corporation have an

interest in this unit that's in guestion here?
A Yes. We own approximately seven percent of the
working intercst.

0 Do you have any objection to the proposed non-

l . - 'Y -
} standard location of Penroc in this case?

‘ A Mo objection.

P
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Q State whether or not you have offered to
participate in the drilling of the proposed second well.

A We have, upon receiving word from Penroc that they
desire to drill a second well, we wrote them and told them that
we elected to join and would pay our share of the cost.

Q Do you object to the amendment of the original
order providing for the drilling of the initial test well in
this case as proposed by Penroc?

A We object to an attempt to amend the original order
which was entered into in 1963, basically, in the o0il and gas
industry, generally, non-consent is based upon a per well
basis and we believe that's the appropriate way to handle this.

Q Do you have any objections to any other proposals
contained in the application of Penroc as far as the allocation
of production is concerned?

e

v L N NG - 3 + <
n no, 4 weiicvVe, 45 yOu in T a

Commission earlier indicated, we believe that each well should
stand on its own bottom and that the payout of the No. 1 well
should be from No. 1 and we will have paid our share in Vo, 2

and we would anticipate receiving our share of the production

Q In other words, if you are willing to pay vyour

proportionate vart of the No., 2 well, you do not bhelieve that

any part of that production of the cost of that well should
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be saddled on the initial test well?
A That is right.
MR. HINKLE: I believe that's all.
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Any other questions of this
witness?
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 Mr. Redfern, vyou resisted the Forced Pooling Order
that was entered in Case No. 2907, dién't you?

A My recollection of that case was that the discussion
or the disagreement, let's say, before the Examiner on that day
was a question of what the penalty should be. I believe the
transcript will indicate that I agreed with the principle of
forced peooling.

0 But veou did oppose any penalty?

A No, I did not, if I recall. I offered testimony
that we had been in the same positieon as vour client four or !

five times in the San Juan Rasin and the Commission nad given

us a 25% penaltv, and ou were asking for 50% and we were morc’

or less sugyesting thwe twonty-five o That's what we thought '
was anpropriate.

|

9] “ell, you didn't elect to particinate in the cost i

~nf that well at all, did vou? ?

Y "ell, really we rii¢ bhecousoe woe naid cur share of l
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the cost from the Cisco to the Morrow and our share of the

Morrow well.

Q You didn't pay your proportionate costs of the
Cisco completion?

A That is right.

Q And you don't own any working interest as of today,

or at least you are not participating in any working interest

as of today?

A That's right.
Q And won't until there is a payout on that well?
A That's right.
Q And that applies to the entire Cisco formation,

does it not?

A I believe that the Order, as I read it, indicates,
"when the well pays out."

0 But now you are willing to participate 1n the cost
of the No. 2 well?

A Yes.

Q And participate in the production of No . 2 well at
the rate of 70% working interest?

A Ygs, YHowever, 1 believe that's 692.

Q If the No. 1 well never pays out, then you would

just leave that to --
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0 -- Penroc to worry about and you will take no part
in it?
A That's right.
MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you.
MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question?
Do you have further to state
to the Commission?
THE WITNESS: No, I don't believe so.
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Call your next witness.
{(Witness sworn.)

ROLAND L. HAMMOND

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was exanined

and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

s State vour name, please.

A Roland L, lammond.

0 Mr. Hammond, by whom are you employed?

A Bl Paso Products Company,

0 What connection is there between El Paso Products

Company and Odessa Matural Gasoline Company?
A Odessa Natural Gasoline Company is a wholly owned
subsidiaxry of E1 Paso Products Company.

Q Are you today speaking for the Odessa Natural
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Gasoline Company?

A Yes, sir.

0 Does the Odessa Natural Gas Comnany own an interest
in this unit in guestion?

A Yes, sir, we have approximately 7.67% working
interest in this section.

0 Somewhat the same as the Redfern?

A Practically identical as the Redfern interest,
yes, sir.

Q Do vou have anvy okjection te the prooosed non-
standard location of the second well?

A No, sir, we do not.

0 lias tha Odessa MNatural Gasoline Company offered to
participate and pay their proporticnate vart of the propvosed
seconda well?

A e are not on record as havino hereto aoreed to

i varticipate. We hereby elect to varticivatce in £bo 4drilling
of the second well, o just cobt a deciginn wostordavy coul of

our manaagement and we bave it and wo do herebhv olect to narti- |

|
¢

cinate in the Jdrillina of the second well,

icinate

o

0O On what "asis 1s iLhaot proposal made Lo par
with roference to the orovnoscd amendaent of thn oricginral Order

»v Penroc?

I “o feepl that we reoally own an interest in this
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original well, although they areventifzed to our share of the
income until they get their money back, and that we should have
the right to elect to participate in any future drilling in
this unit. That would be the normal situaticn and should
be the result. If we execute an operating agreement, you
would have the right to consent or non-consent to the drilling
of any other well in that section. Therefore, we think we
should have the right to participate in the drilling of this
second well and it should stand on its own feet and not be
connected with the first well.

Q Is it usual or customary to consider a second well
of this kind being in the same category as a workover of an
original well?

A No, sir, it is not.

Q Usually when you enter into a communitization
agreement and operating agreement there is a provision for

either participating or non-participating in the second well?

A Yes, sir, on the seccnd or any other wells,
Q Is that pretty firmly established?

|
A Yes, sir, I believe that that is recognized in the

industey as accepted practice. !
0 Do you kXnow of any exceptions to that rule?

A No, sir, I do not.
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MR. HINKLE: I believe that's all.
CROSS EXAMINATIONM
BY MR. KELLAHIN:
Q Does Odessa Natural Gasoline Company participate in
the Morrow production?
A Yes, sir, we do.
Q You are just in the same situation exactly as
Redfern?
A Exactly.
Q Except the percentage is slightly different?
A Slightly different.
Q You did not pay your proportionate share of the
Cisco completion?
A No, sir, we are in the same position as Mr. Redfern.
0 And vou have no intention of paying that?
A N»o, sir,
0 You do not feel “hat Mr., -- Penroc 0il Corporation

is justified in seeking to recoup its losses, 1f any there be,
on the Numisyr 2 Wsll?

A No, sir, he had his chance and gamcled and lost,
I would think.

0 You say that in a situation such as this the second

well is not considered as any further development or operating

expenses as proposed by Penroc?




A Not to my knowledge. The drilling of any second —1
well should be a different election, an entirely different
election than the first well.

0 Mr. Hammond, have you ever encountered such a
situation where a forced pooling order has pbeen entered and a

second well proposed?

A Not in my personal knowledge, no.

MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you, that's all I have.

256.1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

R

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of this

witness:
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MR. DURRETT: We will have one witness. We will

present him after Mr. Couch has presented his witnesses. We

1

i pelieve it will tie in better.

i MR. COUCH: It's too late in the day and I'm not l

going to present my witness. 1 asked three questions ingte=ad

of one and I lost my turn. i
GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Ve don't want to be in a POSLTION |

\ of keeping you from presenting a witness.,

MR. COUCH: The facts that we have intended to prove

i
i
1
5
|
|
|

are adeguate in the record, Governor. Rather than prolonging i
| |
l the hearing and going back over it, I think we are all right.

|
- _J
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MR, PORTER: All riaht, would vou like to go ahead
then, Mr. Durrett?

MR. DURRETT: If I may have a thirty-secend con-

v
r4
o
£
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z
[*]
L
H
Q
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= ¢
- < x \ .
. 5§ 28 ference, then I helieve 1 orobably wovld, Mr. Porter.
hol » 3
§ %2 L .
- If the Commission please, we would like to call one
g2 9
5 33 . \ v v .
¢ 38 witness. Standard of Texas would like to call Mr. John Busley
L
[ pury
g s to the stand.
o E £
=% 38 MR. PORTFR: Mr,. Hatch, would vou swear the witness?
ey z 2 w .
o & S F (Witness sworn.}
<Y w & X
N x =
o -8
P S0 1N BUSLEY
| S ° ; 5 JOH} DUSLE
ad = OfF
* — = o W
a> 8 o¥ . . . . N § . amined
= & =3 called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examine
. o
= i i
@, 32 and testified as follows:
z =2z
= = %z
s I i< DIRECT EXAMINATION
- i g3
w J—

BY MR. DURRETT:

0 Wwill vou please state your name and position for

the record?

A John Buslevy, Geologist, Standard of Texas.

] ]

witness been accepnted hv this Commission or one of its

|
I 0 Mr. Pusley, have vour cucslifications as an oxpert |
|
1
|

Vueaminers in testimony at a vrior hearindg?

case?

|
|
l
I
)
|
|
0 Are vou familiar with Ponroc’s apolication in this ‘
!
( N T am. |

(

R S
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Q Are you familiar in general with the Indian Basin
area and the completion of a well in the Basin from a geologi-
cal standpoint?

A Yes, I have.

Q Have you prepared a plat which is a isopach of the
dolomite facies in this pool?

A Yes, I have one right here.

Q May we have that marked as Standard of Texas
Exhibit A?

(Whereupon, Standard of
Texas's Exhibit A was marked
for indentification.)

Q (By Mr. Durrett) Mr. Busley, I hand you what has
been marked as Exhibit A and ask you to identify that.

A It is a isopach of the dolomite facies in the
northeastern part of the Indian Basin field.

Q poes it show well locaticons?

A Well locations and values, the quantity of dolomite

of wach welil.

e emm T e de A~
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) Now I believe you were present and heard Mr. Castl%
. ; . |
testify that it was his opin |

2
in this pool is from the dolomite facies. Do you share that

theory as a geologist?

A Yes, I do. ’

Q Do you feel that this is the principal producing

e e e — e e e e e e e e e}
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facies?
A That is the principal producing facies.
Q Am I correct that some of these wells in the pool

produce from a limestone facies to the best of your knowledge?

A Yes, I believe there's three wells on the west side
Of course, as I have interpreted, the Penroc well is primarily
from a lime facies and Lowe Estate No. 3-C in Section 25 of
21 South, 23 East, penetrated, I believe, about a 170 feet of
lime. I don't know the porosities dolomite below.

Q Now, I notice some question marks on your contour
here in Sectior 25 and over in Section 26. What do those
question marks indicate?

A Since the Lowe Estate No. 3-C in Indian Basin only
penetrated the upper portion of the pay interval, I really

don't know what is present below.

Q Now, the wells in the immediate area surrounding
Section 19 that encountered limestone, ag far as you know-
ledge, was that limestone mixed with dolomite?

A Yes., I did not personally look at the samples.

They were examined by one of our geologists and he has deter-

mined as scattered-- 1 believe he showed a maximum of 20% and |in

most cases trace.

0 What do you show ags dolomite on the Penroc KNo. 1,

approximately?
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A For practical purposes oﬁrthe Penroc well, we would
call that close to zero, that the dolomite was disseminated
throughout the section but in minor amounts.

Q Did you make a determination from a sample?

A That was from a sample log that I have here if

anyone would like to look at it.

0] You have that in your possession at this time?
A Yes, sir.
Q Now as far as all the contours on this isopach

Mr. Busley, you didn't examine personally all the samples?

a That's true. Within the bounds of this plat, I
have not examined the samples myself on any of the wells. The
values shown are from commercial sample logs or what has been

reported to me by the geologist in the field.

Q And from that you made your geological interpretations?
A That is correct.
Q Referring to your isopach, in your opinion, what

do the contours on this isopach establish?
A Well, the zero contour, I believe, pretty well
delinentes essentially the bounds of production and the more

lucrative portions ot the field, I think, are outlined by the

thicker contours.

Q Your contours would show the northwest portion of

I
{
Section 19 to have very little dolomite, is that correct? |
|
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A That's correct. Very little dolomite.
(o] What control do you have to establish the contours?
A The Union No. 118 staked immediately north of the

Penroc well within the pay interval and above the water we
determi..ed as having essentially zero dolomite. Of course,
the Penroc well, differing from previous testimony, we say had
essentially zero. Thus, we put the zero contour line fairly
close to the Penroc well with it still obtaining approximately,
by spacing here, maybe twenty feet of overall dolomite.

Q And you do feel that these contours are your best
interpretation of theinformation that you had available to
you.

A From the information at hand, I think they are,
ves, sir.

Q In your opinion as a geologist, what is the likeli-

hood of obtaining production in Section 19 north and west %
é

of your zero contour line?

A I would say the possibilities are relatively nil.
The risk would be very high, very high.

Q And you base that on your theoxy that most of tho

production in this pool--

A Dolomite.
0 Was Exhibit 1 prepared by you or under your super-
vision?
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A Except as stated previously, yes,
MR. DURRETT; If the Commission Please, I move the
introduction of Exhibit A and that will conclude my direct
examination,
MR. PORTER: Without objection the exhibit wil)l be
admitted,
(Whereupon, Standard of
Texas's Exhibit A was offered

and admittegq in evidence.))

CROSSs EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:

Q Mr, Busley, you are not saying tnat the line in

the Cisco Canyon is not Productible, are you?

A No,
Q There is lime Present?
A That's right, And, as I pointed out, there are

wells Producing from the lime interval,

o) What you are talking about 1s the quality of the
well rather than whether it ig Oor isn't productive?

A Essentially within rcason, vyes, j

0 Now in connection with your interpretation of the

Sample tog, how do You differentiate between 1limne and dolomite?

A In this case, I don't believe the geologist that
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encounter, would you not, perhaps what one geoclogist would
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ten percent.

Q And again examining the sample log you would

refer to as a limey dolomite and another geologist would refer
to as a dolomitic lime, thereby changing the designation from
one to the other?

A That is conceivable, yes.

Q That would change your figure on whether this is zefo

or near zero or not, would it not?
A That is correct.
Q So as a matter of interpretation you could be off
one way or the other?
A Yes, I'm afraid geology is not an exact science.
MR. PORTER: Does that conclude your gquestioning,
Mr. Kellahin?
MR. KELLAHIN: That's all, thank you.
MR. PORTER: Dces anyone else have any questions?
The witness may be excused.
Does anyone else desire to present testimony?
GOYVERNOR CAMPBELL: Mr. Durrett, could you give us
the information for the Commission as to what the interests are
of Standard of Texas? They don't appear on the ownership map-

in this area.
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H sir. Mr. Holt can answex that question for you better than I
£ can, sir.
§ MR. HOLT: Our interest in this field lies south and
z &
3 §§ west of this particular area the distance of, perhaps, four or
3 \ . . .
an § R five miles. We feel that anything that affects any related field
& 58 .
& 24 affects our field.
s w <9
ws g =
. g MR. PORTER: Would anyone like to make a statement?
A w 3 *®
- E b3
! » &= | Mr. Hoover?
o z g w .
g%' s :é MR. HOOVER: John Hoover, Gulf 0il. Gulf 0il
— g £ Corporation is an operator in the Indian Basin under the present
@ = g3
E; § % gas pool, and we object to Penroc's application. We do not
a @
’ .3 . . . . . .
o= % ogs believe that Penroc's application is in the interest of
— o 23
= Z . , .
= s iz protection of correlative rights of the other operators and that
= i °EB it woulid, 1f granted, establish a precedent for drilling
replacement wells off pattern. In other words, it would defeat
a major spacing objective established through field rules and,
therefore, Gulf recommends the application, as it now stands,
' ! he deni ed.
1
|

id yon say vour property was 1n

i reference to the location?

|

MR. HOOVER: We are in the southwest in 23 - 24 I
é believe it is - - 22 southwest. We are not offset.
i MR, PORTER: VYou are not offset?

MR. HOOVER: No, we are not offgset, we are an 0perato4

~ in the pool and we feel like any withdrawal from the pool affec?s
I - ‘ - i

!
-
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everybody.

only?

MR. PORTER:

MR. HOOVER:

and y

Yes,

e

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL:

the Union?

they wanted to drill a secon

pattern.

Hoover,

sir.

Marathon ess

MR, HOOVER:

MR. PORTER:

MR. HOOVER:

Yes,

Under t

No,

of granting unorthodo
sir,

only the offset operator,

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL:

MR. COUCH:

entially the same a

sir.

sir.

Even though the redqu

x locations,

1 beligve.

Mr. Couch,

s that?

wWe are an Orfiset.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL:

|
| dry hole 1is?

|

|
|
1
1

correlative righ

MR,

CQUCH:

Fast.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL:

MR.

COUCH:

Yes.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL:

e
DUN

COUCH:

~

That's one

is th

and YO

+s basis as an of fset

of them,

ou are objecting to

It is a non-stan

we would have no

d well and the second we

he administrative proc

edure,

the location

est is from

objection if

11 was on

Mr.

dard location.

would you be notified?

owner?

yes,

T don't pelieve we WO

You are not an

at the gection where

u are objecting on

sir.

no,

is the position of

the

offset?
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H GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: And is the other the general
z
z objection to the unorthodox location?
g . MR. COUCH: Yes, this is true.
N o
= SOIx MR. PORTER: Do you recall what the distance is that
- ;33
T g3 .
on B 32 determines who the operatcr who proposes the non-standard
T § 3@
- x 23 | location will notify?
- as . <3
o g2 .S
R MR. COUCH: I believe he will notify all offset
o T iz
<~ 7 33 | operators. Now, we construe that to mean all operators that
= D
e § .é offset their units so that it would be all operators within
a5 § x5 one mile of this Section 19. Apparently, there is some
‘& 3 g% :
E & 3 | concern or difficulty as regards ownership, and I do have here
$\ z dg
= 0 gg with me what I think would be a reasonably fair ownership map
= I i3
& 3§ 2% | that might help, and I would be glad to submit it.
- 5 =X

MR. PORTER: Now, if you say you have an interest in
these --

MR. COUCH: Well, I think this mignt be of suwme
assistance to the Commission in reviewing and considering the

case.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Vould you like to offer that as

your exhibit?
i MR. CouUci: I could do so.

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Do you have any objection, Mr.

; Kellahin?
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MR,
. Mr. Durrett?

MR,

I at this time,

|

convendeince of the Commission.

very briefly state Standard of Texas's position in this case

3 MR. KELLAHIN: No.
z
z GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: It is a more current ownership
\v)
8 . map, apparently.
x U
o <« 49 . .
o o §§ MR. KELLAHIN: We will stipulate that he does have.
- ;38
. w . . . .
@ é 3z MR. COUCH: I didn't check it out in detail, but I
=L &%
o & 2% | submit it as our exhibit.
a4 28
e« £ LE
= Iz GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: This doesn't have your name on
i} < f 3 .
- 3 it anywhere except over there where you had the misfortune of
oo ¢ ol
Sy § .g drilling a dry hole. It doesn't show you owning anything to
s ¢ x5 | the east or to the south.
‘S 3 o :
= i :ﬁ MR. COUCH: Well, I expect we better get this in
= : i
=2 S5 | the record.
= % i
& %= MR. PORTER: Let the record show that Marathon
- & =&
Exhibit 1 was offered and received.
{Whereupon, Marathon's
Exhibit No. 1 was offered
and received in evidence.)
MR. COUCH: If you want to ask it be exc'.. «, why
i
| ask that it be excluded. I am just offering it for the i

PORTER: Do you have any objection to the exhibit,

DURRETT: MNo, Mr. Porter. I would like to just

although they are not a direct offset. Standard
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of Texas feels that they have a particular interest in this
case and in the outcome of this case. They feel that there is
nothing in this record to justify this non-standard location
on the basis of topography and they do not feel that it should
be granted on a structural position or to get a better position
in the pool, and lacking topography, we feel that the non-
standard location, if the location is approved, would impair
correlative rights. It is obvious from all the exhibits that
have been introduced here today as testimony that this well

is going to drain offsetting acreage and is not going to drain
the acreage that is dedicated to it.

Standard of Texas feels that if the non-standard location
is approved, and they are not saying under no circumstances
could it be approved, that it could be approved under certain
circumstances, that they wonld suggest that il It is approved
by the Commission that the second well should be restricted
to produce only one-half of the production from that 640 acre
unit. I am not speaking of one half of the allowable now, I am
speaking of one-half of the amgunt of the gas produced each
month from the 640 acre unit, We feel that this is as lenient
as the Commission should ever go under the circumstances and
even a further restriction would be more equitable., We feel
that Standard's position in this case is further supnorted by

the question of the productivity of the northwest portion of
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this Section 19, as our geologist testified. If this location
were in the South half of the section and there was no question
of the productivity of the acreage in Section 19, Standard
wouldn't necessarily have any objection to the single well,
although they do believe there would be administrative problems
in determining what amount of gas should be produced from each
well. So we submit that the Commission should deny the non-
standard location, or if they approve it, that they should
limit the production of this well to one-~half the unit pro-
duction.

MR. HINKLE: If the Commission please, I have
statements from three of the working interest owners that I woul
like to read into the record, or read for the Commission and
file with the Commission. The first one is a telegram from
Pioneer Production Corporation, addressed to John J. Redfern,
+r.. here at the hotel.

"In reference to Case 2436, this company does not oppose
the ; roposed unorthodox location for a section well in Section,
19, 21, 24, Eddy County, New Mexico, and stands ready to join
in paying its proportionate part of the cost of said well. It i

also approves produaction allowable for a G40 a2cre wnit on both

1

syrells on said Section 19. The applicant does oppose any ament- |

ment to order R-2581 which would vermit recovery of any of

d

the cost of the first well drilled on Section 19 or production‘J

|
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|
i

| well can be drilled in this field at+ this time, which Marathon

The other two statements are letters from Merle C. Kellis
and Frank W, Hodges, They are identical letters and 1 will rea

one. Both of them are addressed to the Commission., ‘'we suppor

and east line, Sections 19, 21, 24, Eddy County, New Mexico, to
the upper Pennsylvania. We oppose the applicant's request to

amend the forced pcoling as set out in order R-2581, that permits

letter is the same.
MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have 3 statement?
MR. COUCH: Mr. Porter, in behalf of Marathon 0il

Company, I want to briefly mention one or two mints and siate

our position on the hearing here, Operating fielg rules for thils

field contain this specific finding by the Commission )
Temporary Special rules and regulations should provide for {

limited well locations inp order to assure the orderly

|
i
f
|

development of the pool anda nrotact COrrelative rignts, ;
i
f

The precedent to be set here is that the well or the seconﬁ

considers would be an undesirable Precedent. We are inp the first

. yeav of Production from this field anqg consider that, to that
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completely and accurately as they can be.

This brings me to the next

the situation when you have a topographical region, there is an

exception to the spacing rule as
commission and granting exceptio

various pools, the operators hav

has required, in any event, has approved the orthodox location

or the unorthodox locations have
the standard location in the qua

be accomplished.

because you have a topographical

spot geologically for the second

extent possibly that the field rules should be followed as

I+ has not been Wy understanding of these rules that merel
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point: That is that in regard

shown by the record of the

ns that have been granted in

e requested oOr the Commission

peen apparently as close to

rter section as could reasonabl

difficulty at the precise poin

1650, 1650 that you are then entitled to an exception and to

pick whatever point that seems to you to be the most desirable

well, particularly after there

nas been development around the area and you have the benefit ofl

this information and can then re
produce your fair share, but & S
your fair share and for this rea
a gocond well under these circum

precedznt.

exercise not the opportunity to
i

econd opportunity to produce \
i

son, we think that placement of |

stances is an undesirable

In addition, in the event the Commission ccnsiders that \

the second well should be author

jzed with all the problems from !
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In closing and considering again this question of drilling
the second well, whether it should be permitted here in a field

where there have been two blowouts, three according to Mr.

b4
]
3
3
]
x ¢
=> 3 %8 | castle, all the circulation problems in this upper
- 2 g§ Pennsylvanian zone, the difficulties in completion and we are
o & o’
o8 28 operating under a Statute for prescribing proration units and
a> % g
Ca v .3 . i .
’ E < taking into account among other things, expressly the
o T 2z
- a S augmentation of risk of drilling of unnecessary wells and
-8 ZR
= 2 fvw . . _ . . .
- o é drilling additional wells, and I think that Statute is pointedly
T a
= Z 55 applicable here, where there is no effort to re-work let's just
= 9%
‘@ 5 % .
= 3 2% | drill another well,
1 R ’:z('
- z : . ..
L ., gg This sums up our position. Thank you.
= I 2z
—_  C 32 .
< i MR. PORTER: Me. Kellahin, do you have a statement?
- % °s

MR. KELLAHIN: I assume everybody else is through.
MR. HINKLE: If the Commission please, I believe that

you understand our position here. I am not goinc to dwell on it].

! I just want to speak very briefly on the point here of whether or

i not this order, the original order, should be amended to the

point of providing the cost of this second well should be a part

of the cost of the original well., We do not think it should. |

The original order in this case very clearly only provides

i for the drilling of a well and the dedication of this section to
;‘ I

the well. If an amendment of this kind is permitted to the

" original ordex, it would be in effecting a new order, it wouldn't

! , . ‘ B B
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be an amendment. It would be an unusual situation as has been
pointed out by the testimony where you enter into a
communitization agreement as has been the case here. It is
usual and customary to enter into an operating agreement in whic
the parties agree that no other well will be drilled and if one
drilled, well, then, everybody is given an opportunity to either
participate or go nonconsent. In each case, tnere was always a
penalty imposed which is usually 150 to 200 to 300 per cent.

I do not think the Commission would have authority to
amend the order under these circumstances at all because of the
fact that it does amount to a new forced pooling order Section
65-3-14 of the New Mexico Statutes, 1953 annotated is the
section that provides for forced pooling. Subsection C provides
"When two (2) or more separately owned tracts of land are
embraced within a spacing or proration unit, or where there are
owners of royvalty the interests or undivided interests in oil

and gas minerals which are ssparately owned or any combination

4 3 \ . e - . = . '-_ .o
thareof, embraced within such spacing Or proraition unit, the

owner or ovwners thereof may validly pool their interests and
develop their lands as a unit".

I want to point out this is where, however, such owner or
owners have not agreed to pool their interest and where one suc

owner or owners who have the right to drill has drilled or

S o S

proposes to drill a well on sald unit to the common source of

(-

-

is
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?ask your indulgence, in my hypothetical section, there would be

supply the Commission could avoid the drilling of unnecessary
wells or to protect correlative rights or prevent waste to
approve all or any part of such lands in the interest of both
in the spacing or proration unit as a unit.

Now, it goes on further and says, "Such pooling order of the
Commission shall make definite provision as to any owner or
owners, who elects not to pay his proportionate share in advance
for the pro rata reimbursement sclely out of production to the
parties advancing the costs of development and operation", etc.

Now, I submit to the Commission that there is no authority
of the Commission where a person has agreed to pay the cost of
the well to acquire in =ffect a new forced pooling order as in
this case. We submit that we have no objection to the
unorthodox location. We are willing to go along with that. We
are willing to pay our portion of the cost of the driiling of

this additional well. The only thing we object to is that it

[th]

should not be made a part of the cusi oi tha drilling of
additional test wells as a workover well as has been admitted.

MR. COUCH: Mr, Porter, may 1 add one item. if I may

a well way down in the southeast corner, Indian Basin No. 3. I
l have two telegrams here, ctatements from Noble 0il Corporation

!

]

1

i and Moralco which I would like to submit to be incorporated in %
1

i.

the record with the other statements,
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]

3 I would like also to request that the Commission's records
z
z which are on file in each of the cases, esach well shown on
[ .
S 5 Penrock's Exhibit and classified as an unorthodox location, I
z ©
o & 28 . . . . .
- % Iy |would like the Commission's well file pertinent to those wells
0§ 25
- T sl . . .
@as & 3z | be considered a part of this record along with the non-sgtandard
-
P w 9 . .
~— % 23 | location files on four of them.
- Q> - <3
A S . . . .
U MR. PORTER: Well, in connection with those files, the
= £ 3
@+ % 43 |Commission can take the administrative nctice of the particular
w2 g;
L - . .
s & «F |wells in question.
g &7 . . . .
e 2 §§ MR. KELLAHIN: I will try to be quite brief, but this
E & 7= |is a difficult case. There has been something said about our
= i 4
=2 ¢ £% |offset operators. Most of those who have voiced some objection
= % %3
«< = = .
@ ¢ 2% |to the proposed location of Penrock's well are not offset

operators. The offset operators who have objected are Odessa
and Marathon, and waivers from the other offset operators,
' Sinclair, Kerr-McGee, Shell, lannagan, Redfern, and Standard,

so the only two offsets that are objecting are Odessa and

|
| Marathon. |
]

Now, quite a lititle has becn said about the topography of
drilling the standard location. In the exhibit presented there
is nothing presented to refute the claim that a standard

location could not be drilled at that location beciuse of the

tcosts as shown by the well location cost estimate presented as

an exhibit in this case., Certainly you can't drill the well on i
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i opinion, this entire section was not produciive, ia alse 5

- be found for giving a reduced allowavle in this instance would

the highway or immediately adjacent to it. You would have to
move to a non-standard location and admittedly we are trying to
find the best possible location for our well. Ve are attempting
to use a non -standard location through force of circumstances
and we want to get in a good location for the well to be
drilled.

Now, it has been suggested in the event that this is
approved how the allowable should be cut. There is no
testimony in this record as to whether any portion of this
acreage is not productive. The only testimony in the record is
that the entire section is productive of gas from the Cisco
and that was presented by the applicant. The testimony that was
presented by Standard merely points out that there is what they
call their interpretation of a zero dolimite which would be

immediately north of the preseul wel

I
A

[

well. The witness admitted that there is lime present. He
made no interpretation of this or gained no value as to whether

it did or did not contain gas. He did not testify that in his

admitted on cross examination that geology was not an exact
science. This line could be moved either wav.
On that basis you can't find justification for cutting the

allowable. The only other justification that could possibly
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- pooled to from a 640 acre gas proration unit,

be the ron-standard location being close to the line. 1In that
connection, there are on our Exhibit No. 1, 11 non-standard
locations, some of which are closer to the section line than
our proposed location, that we submit that if it is for the
purpose of protecting correlative rights because of the well
location that we are to get a penalty, every other well in
there should likewise get a penalty regardless of the fact that
they were drilled, some of them admittedly before the pool
required a different location.

Of course, there are exceptions that have been granted and
have been granted without any penalty. To wit, there will be no
justification particularly in this case for such a penalty to
be imposed for the reason that the nearest producing well,

offset well, is practically a mile away. Certainly, if anybody

is going to be detained, it's not going to be thc cffset . it's
going to be Penrock unless we can get the well at a location

that will give us the right to produce the gas. i
Now, in connection with the amendment of ordsr No. R-2581,

this is a new proposal, admittedly. Under the provisicne nf thq

order R-2581, the first portion of this order reads that all }

|

mineral interests, whatever they may be, upper Pennsylvanian ‘

formation under Land Section 19, Township 21, South Range 24

Last and in parentheses, Eddy County, New Mexico , are hereby
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| on the first well by paying their share of the cost on the

Now, this is the portion of the order that pooled all the
mineral interest in Cisco for that 640 acre tract and we submit
that it was pooled then and it is pooled now that the present
tract is under provisions of that order and we are proposing
to drill another well within the same pool unit. Now, I will
add, the order goes on to say =-- to save Mr. Hinkle from
objecting later on -- "Hereby pooled to form a 640 acre gas
proration unit to be dedicated to the well to be located 1980
from the north line, 1980 feet from the east line of Section 19."

Now, Mr. Hinkle read from the Statute language in which he
finds some indication the Statue is talking abou one well. In
the initial instance, T would have to agree that the Lzgislature
had in mind that if a man wanted to drill a well on a proposed
proration unit as set up by this Commission and was unable to
do so, he had to resort to the Commission tor a forced pooling
ordexr in order to drill his well,

3 2 - . IR - B U ey . .
This was done and the partics who arc herce cb
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the situation. They vealizod that there are mechanical i
difficulties in this well. They are now asking for a free ride

second well, knowing full well that the chancas are that the

applicant here will never recover all of his costs from the
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first well. It forces the applicant into the position of
having to attempt to work over the first well in order to recoup
his cost. He could very well damage the Morrow formation and it
would be a loss to the protestant as well as it is to Penrock.
We submit on the basis of the geological information that we

are submitting that the well at the proposed location should be
approved by this Commission in the entire unit for the
production of gas from these wells, so that their correlative
rights should not be impaired. The purpose for that is that
under the provision os Order No. R-2581, the well cost should
be allocated to the production from the unit regardless of where
that cost comes from and the operator be permitted to recover a
hundred and forty per cent of the cost of Well Number 1, and a
hundred per cent of the cost of Well Number 2 out of production
after which the owner would come in for their share of the
production.

MR, HINKLE: May I say something?

MR. KELLAHIN: I can't stop you.

MR, HINKLE: I just want to call the Commission's

+haot +ha r»icl- £
R A A Lo W S ESppUARN Y A

original order that forty per cent is a risk fact and that 1s tﬁe

reason that is in there. They assume the risk when they drill %
well and if they can't recover thc total cost of it, why, it's E
|
|

just too bad.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
SS
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, do hereby certify that the goregoing

Transcript of Proceedings pefore the 0il Conservation Commission

was by me personally recorded; that said transcript is a true
record of the proceedings had; that I am neither attorney nor

counsel for, nor related to ox employed by any of the parties

to the action in which this record is taken, and that I am not a

relative or employee of any attorney or counsel employed by

the parties hereto or financially interested in the action.

S

,r . . ) /( B
[ P 1% QIS PTG

NOTARY PUBLIC

My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1967
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709 CLAYTON AVE

CONSTRUCTION co PHONFE SH 6.3

P. O. DRAWER 25a
ARTESIA. NEW MEXICO

March 31, 1966

Penroc 0i} Corp.
P. 0. Box 1004
Fidland, Texag

I would like to submit the following cets

sate fo: the
following location:

Indian Fede:al #2, 1650' FSL & 1650* FgL
Section 19-21-23, Indian Basin Field
Eddy County, New Mexico

Bid for leveling rotary location, to bhlast and dig nits,
and to build road...

Total bid for above,,.. $13,650.00

Yours truly,

Co My Berry Construction Co, Inc.

Q.
[l L A Yo

We L. Gray Cj ‘

I il I & o
s Y i
WL v ! DL ORE 1410
L Al CONSERVATION COMMISSION
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D Sonta Fe,fQQVJ)AsxicQ
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“BERRY

CONSTRUCTION €O

709 CLAYTOMN AVE PHOME SH 6 1ta

P. O. DRAWER 233
ARTESIA. NEW MEXICC

March 31, 1966

Penroc 0il Corp.
P. Os Box 1004
"idland, Texas

I would like to submit the followinc estimate fo. the
following location and oitss

Indian Federal #2, 660' ESL & 60" FEL
Sec, 19-21=23, Indian Basin Field
Eddy County, New ilexico

fid to level Location, dig pits and iuild road...

Total Bide....$700,00

Yours truly,

Ce i1, Berry Construction Co.

, 1)
(L4 ,{,, /(‘] )R
ALG/ ved ils L. Gray 7




PEINROC 0:/ Corporation

P.O.BOX 1004 . MIDLAND, TEXAS
Phone MU 3-1861

WELL COST ESTIMATE

STATE _ New Mexico _COUNTY Eddy FIELD _ Indian Basiy (Uppol iour

LEASE_ indian-Federal WELL 110. 2 PROPOSED DEPTH_7500" HORIZON _ Cisco- ol vl

ESTIMATED LEASEHOLD COST

Lease Bonus and/or Brokerage

Legal Fees (Title Opinion, Abstracts, Recording Fees, etc.) S 250060
Other (Travel Expense, Telephone, etc.) 20000,
TOTAL Estimated Lease Acquisition Cost .« . « ¢« ¢ ¢ ¢ s ¢ ¢ o o ¢ o« & S 450,00
ESTIMATED DRY HOLE COST

: intangible Well Costs
f Surveying Location I 2 JS16
Surface Damapes i 200,00
Location and Road 1,000,860
Drilling 7500 ft. at $___8.00 /ft. 60, D00, 00
‘ Day Work 5 days at % ] 200 00 /day 2, 3 UU.0U
: Mud and Admixtures 10,000 00
Fuel, Power and Water 4,000,000
a Cem&nt and Camenilng Services 5. 00000

{ Drill Stem Tests
N Coring and Core Analysis -
{ Logging 2,500 ()
i Trucking S00 .00
Misc, Consumable Fquipment (shoes, centralizers, bits, etc,) 250,00
‘ Overhead and Supervision 750 GG
Plugging — 8200 00

Well Fquipment Costs

Casling:

Surface 400’ ft. of__13-3/8" at §_6.30 /ft. —2.320.00.
Intermediate_3200 Tt. of g 5/8" at $_3 o /ft. 12, 48000

. * s & & o @ __ilQ_—L_Ul?.aQQ
s & & & e & 8 5 4+ e -0

. . $103,077.00

TOTAL Estimated Dry Hole Costs . . . o« ¢« « o &
Less Contributions s e+ & o 2 & ® & o »
NET Estimated Dry Hole Cost o & ¢ & ¢« v ¢ & ¢ « &

Estimated Interest of Dry Hole

ESTIMATED COMPLETION GOSTS

Intangible Well Costis ’
“Unitl Time 2 ___days at $_650.00 /day 1, :00.00

Perforating . BoO.DY
Treating (acidizing and fracturing, ete.)

2,200,000
Cement and Cementing Ssrvices 1,200.00

Trucking 210,00
Eauinment Renta’ A 1L
Installation Cost of Lease Equipuient I 121 VLY
Overhead and Supervision L0000,

Well Equipment Costs

Cesing 7500 . fta of  a_ 1/ &t s,.,_.L..fi{_L_../ft" I )u ,:\),()A
Tublep 7400 Hhs of 2-3/8 at $ RNAALT e 1BUL ,m
Wall Hond tooipiron® / \,_,__,,J_,,.’/,,H,), iy
Tankes e -
) b e ) Y Tty
Separabor and/ex Tireater P S R I VI
Met Fquipment S
Hetering Fauiy LRV
Flow Llnes - '®) e
Pom;ing Unit and Engine or Motor o ‘??&
Rods, Pump, Polish Hod; etc, e )(o‘\ \

L L 5 \C.(/\‘
Othar <\

.%[{’ vlf)().,')")

DOTAL oy OF COMPLRTED WELL o . o o N e e e

o

L S
ketimated _ o ___.iqter%,.o?’ Producing Well
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CONSANTO COMPANY SUPPORTS YOUR APPLICATION FOR
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vonree Cil Corporation
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July 3, 1966

Re: Unorthodox Location
Penrcc 0il Corporation
Indian Federal #2
660' FS & EL, Sec. 19,
T-21-5, R24E, NMPM,
Eddy County, New Mexico
7500!' Cisco-Canyon Test

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

As a working interest owner in the Indian Basin
Gas Field, I/We have no objection to the drilling of the
subject well and hereby waive the right to file an objection
thereof.

Very truly 76urs“

TN

; .
. //// - ya / Sy - S
/ '// e (R e

[ s
(’/4‘/. '(LL :'\'L/’x\_ 7/

TRIANGLE CATTLE CO., INC.

NEW MEXICO WESTERN MINERALS, INC.

TT. SANDED n

C 1
....... “ oy Uin,




1lew Mexico 0il Coaservation
p, 0. Bex 2028

santa Fe, New raxico

Gentlemens

A8 &

vield, I/ve have

well and hereby waive

storkindg Tnterest Ovner in the
no objection toO
the right

1966

July 8,

Unorthodo:x Locatlon
penroc Oil corporation

Re:

I o T 43
;nulan—xaderal I

- .t PR ~

SO0 o X -y Sa3. 19,
RO I A "N LT ISR

AR lrtiiag  baeasdes

LT PR = ek Y wsae-d
TLaAY coancy., 2w MIXLEO

7506' Cisco-Canyon Tast

Commission

Indian 3Basin Gas
the drilling of the cubject
to file an objection thereto.

Very truly yours.
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2 B E - » -
243y County, Nouw lexico
28t Clsco-Canvon Tact

New Maxico il Concervation Comzission
?. C. Dox 2088
Santa Fe, MNaw Mexico

As a vorking Intoresht Ouner ia fho Indian Rasin Gas
Figld, I/ve have no oblection to tho &rilling of the subject
well and hereby waive the rigat to file a&n objection thercto.

vVery truly youras,

e L

j v F e -
P
R AT Y
s
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July 8, 1966

Re: Unorthocdox Location
Penroc 0il Corporation
Indian-Federal #2
660t FS & EL, Sec. 19,
T-21-S, R24E, NMPM,
Eddy County, New Mexico
7500 Cisco-Canyon Test

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088
gsanta Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

As a Working Interest owner in the Indian Basin Gas
Field, I/We have no objection to the drilling of the subject
well and hereby waive the right to file an objection thereto.

Very truly yours,
5. p. YATES  HARVEY YATES

Martin vates 11l

e ~ P

s //:7/ - '//
&f/‘:‘/ (./ //’."{‘7"‘ ,"’ o ::4'/\’/‘2/“;2 '''

Hugn W. Parry -
Joint Attorneys—in—?act

s ' ,
E s ) - - o }, D
S e > S

oS S < )4 :
7“_————-—-._7——-——.._—7»—____. e 7‘_._______—-——-
7 HARVEY E7 YATES/
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July 8, 1960

Re: unorthodox Locatior
Penroc 0il Corporatiwi
indian-Federal #2
660' FS & EL, Sec. 19,
T-21-5, R24E, PMPM,
Eddy County, MNew Mexico
7500' Cisco-Canyon 1o

e Cew lesico vl Conservation CommlsSs1lon
P, JoX 2088
Santa Fo, Mew Mexico

- cont lemen:

o
el

As a Workind Interest owner in the Indian Basih
{ /vie have no objection to the drilling of the subject

Pl
bjection thereof .

wioll and hereby waive the right to file an cC
very truly yours.

WEDFER DEVELOPMENT GOl
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July 8, 1966

Re: Unorthodeox Location
Penxcc 011 Corporstion
Indian.-Padaeral #2
3 660' PS & EL, Sec. 19,
T T-21-5, R24E, NMPM,
s Eddy County, New Mexi
7500 Ci ~Can st

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
P. C. Box 2008
Santa Fe, Few Nesxico

Gentlemens

As a Working Interest Owner in the Indian Basin Gas
Field, 1/We Mave no objection to the drilling of the subject
well and haeady waive tha right to file an chjectien thersto.

Very truly yours,

J, HIRAM MOORE

vys (. ey W rore
=

|
’
o




July 8, 1968

Re: morthodex T,00atisn
Penron Cil Corporatind
Ivﬂian—?eﬁeral %72

- 15

€40 75 & T Se-

s 51
T_21-3, ~7iE, U

® 33w Tounavy, Jesy NAAL
Lo B4 vy ~ - .
75040 ‘i moo-Canyon e
7LoUY LRCOTe e e
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July 8, 1966

Re: Unorthodox Loc?™ioe
>enroc 0il Corporstion
Indian-Pederal #2
460 PS8 & EL, Se9. 19,
?"21"‘5: 32“; MI
gddy County, Wew 1 co
7500 C T

- -
4

New Maxico ©1il Conservation Comaissic
p. G. Box 20389
sante Fe, New Nexico

Gent lemen:

As a “orking Interest Owner in tle Indian Besin Gas
Field, 1/#e have no objection to the drilling of the subject
well and hereby waive the right to file an objection thereto.

Very truly yours,

RICHARD T. LYONS

Agent
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7500 Cisco-Canyon Test

; Hew siexico 11 Conservation Commission
A 2 “. RroM 2088
Santa Fe, Naw Maxlco

sentlemen:

Je nave ne cbjections to the Grilling of the sukject
test well to the Ciscto Canyon formaticn :t faz suljnct location,
and wa hereby waive our right to file an objection thereto.

Ver:; truly yours,

1T

KERR-MOGEER OIL INDUSTRIES, IMU
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4%

® ﬁiller, Genera et
Production Deparime nt

KERA-McQEE CORPORATI:M, formei’y




Marcin 24, 1¢ob)

New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Unorthodox Location
Penroc 0il Corporation’s
Indian Federal #2
66C' FEL and 660°' FSL
Sec. 19, Twp. 21S, Rye. 24F
NMPM, Eddy Co., New Mexico
7500" Cisco-Canyon Test

Gentlemen:

we have been advised by Penroc 0Oil Corporation of their
plans to dr:1ll the above well at the desiynated location
sulject to your approval of the location.

This is to advise you that Monsanto Company as an offset
working interest owner in section <0, Township zi South,
Ranye 24 gBast, has no objection to the propoaed location
for Penroc 0il Corporation's Federal No. 2 Well.

Yours verv truly,

MONSANTO COMPANY
et Iy
T GRS
¥. A, Goarnar
Director of Production

¥YAG/JRE/pd

cey  pPenroc Oil Corporation




- 2inclair 0il & Gas Company
P. O. Box 1470
Midland, Toexas
March 15, 1966

Uncrtheodex Locaiion

o5 Penroc 0il Corporation's
T Indian Federal #2

) 660' FEL and 660' FSL
Section 19-21S-24E, NMPI4
Eddy County, New [Moxico
7500' Cisco-Canyon Test

S
7J
¢}
C

o
£

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico
gJent.lemen:
#e have no objections to the drilling of the sub et
{-t well to the Cisco Canyon formation at the subject location,
we hereby waive our right to file an objection thereto.

Very truly yours,

STNCLAIR OIL & GAS COHPANY
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J. P. White Building
3 - Roswell, New Mexico
. Marcin 15, 1966

Re: Unorthodox Location
Penyroc 01l Corperation':
Indian Federal #2
660' FEL and 660' FSIL
Section 19-215-24E, NMPIH
Eddy County, New Mexico
n 7500' Cisco-Canyon Tecst

New Nlexico 0il Conservation Commission

P. 0. Box 2038

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gent lomen:

#de have no objections to the drilling of the subject
test well to the Cisco Canyorn formation at the subject location,
and we hereby waive our right tn file aa objection thereto.

Very truly yours,

HANAGAN and HANAGAN
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GCOVERNOR
JACK M, CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

State of Netm Mexico
®il Tonservation Commission

LAND COMMISSIONER

STATE GEOLOGISYT
GUYTON B. HAYS

A. L. PORTER, JR,

MEMBER SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
P. 0. 80X 208
SANTA FE
August 2, 1966
Mr. Jason Kellahin ' Re: Case No. 3426
"Kellahin & Fox . order No. _R-3098
Attorneys at Law Applicant:
Post Office Box 1769
Santa Fe, Bew Mexico _Penroc 0il Corporation
Dear Sir:

‘Bnclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly voure,

04 2. Y.

A, L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/
Caxrbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC__
Artesia OCC_x

Aztec 0OCC
OTHER Mr. Clarence Hipkle and Mr. Terrell Coucle




BEFORE THE Ol1L, CONEERVATION COMMILSEION
OF THE STATE OF NEwW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
- CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
© COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONEIDERING:

CASE Ko. 3426
Order No. R-3098

AFPPLICATION QF FENROC CIL CORFORATION
FOR AN UNORTHODOX CAS WELL LOCATION AND
FOR THE AMENDMENT OF ORDER %O, R-2581,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE COMMISEION

B ISSION

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on July 13, 19¢6,
at Santa Pe, New Mexico, before the 0i]l Conservation Commission
of New Mexico, hereinafter referreé to as the "Commissicn.”

NOW, on this___2nd  day of August, 1966, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at z:i# hearing, and being tully

advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) Thac due publiec notice having been given as reguirad by
1»w. the Commigsion hae jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) wnat tue applicant, vevrce Qi1 Jorpovation, ig the

opavator of tuae Ladian codaznl wael) o Ty Yamatad VRIQ Laet
KR At 3 Lot -2 . - - R - e . L P s Lo
LU o ooy g Lyn® AN 4 LEAN SAheE G LU L
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CASE No. 342¢.
Order No, R-3098

uncrthodox location 560 feet from the South line and ontt feet
from the sast line of Section 19, Townshir 21 South, Range 24
Bast, NMFM, Eddy County, New Mexico:; to simultaneounly dedicate
sald Section 19 to the above~-mentioned two wells, Indian Pederal
Well No. 1 and Indian Pederal Well No. 2, with assignment of a
single 640-acre Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool allow-
able to the unit and authority to produce any oy all of the
allowable from either well or both of said wells.

(5) That the applicant further requeste an amendment to
said Order No. R-2581 ¢to permit the allocaticn of well costs to
both wells among the interest owners cof sa.d unit and the recovery
thereof ocut of production from either or both of said wells,
together with costs of operations thereof.

{(6) That the A&rilling of a well at the propussd location
may result in said well reccvering a disproporticnate share of
the reserves in the Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool,
thereby impairing correlative rights.

(7) That the application to drill a well at an unorthodox
-location 660 feet from the touth line ard &6 fszt from the EBast
linsg of sald Section 15 should be dgnizd.

(8) That inasmuch as the Commission findr that the applica-~
tion for an unorthodox gas well lccation 660 fset from the South
line and 66C feet from the East lire eshould be depjed, it bacomes
unnecessary at this time for the Comaission to rule uwpon the
applicant's request tc produce the unit allowable from wither or
both of said wells ~r uron applicant'!s reamisst tn aceed aaid
Ordexr No, R-2581.

W T e S LN Y P A
P X ?._::,J:-f\,'lx!f :'!f.‘\_sk Lidi i
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CASE No. 3426
Order No. R-3098

DONE at Santa
designated.

see/

Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
IL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

K M., CAMFBELL}] Chairnan

Geeen

A, L, PORTER, Jr., Fember & Secratary




a[ﬁlz .£OW£ Phone MU g-7991

‘_‘,Box 532 aWéc{[‘z:zc{, Texas 19701
March 14, 1966

Fenroc 0il Corporation
F. O. Box 1004
idland, Texas

Attention: Wr. John B. Castle

Re: Unorthodox Location
Penroc Qil Corporation's
Indian Federal #2,
660" FTL, and 660" FSL
Section 19-215-24F, NMPM,
Tddy County, New Mexico
7500' Cisco-Canyon Test

Gentlemen:

Ve are in receipt of your request for unorthodox location as
above described. e do not intend to sign your waiver letter.

Yours very truly,




Monsanto

C OMPANY

v.x‘r—\ [ N [
) Wan o3 Al ? -
1300 Main Street

Houston.Texas 77002
{713) CApito! 3-401t

March 24, 1966

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Unorthodox Location
Psnroc 0Oil Corporation's
Indian Federal #2
660' FEL and 660' FSL
Sec. 19, Twp. 21S, Rge. 24E
NMPM, Eddy Co., New Mexico
7500' Cisco~Canyon Test

Gentlemen:

We have been advised by Penroc 0il Corporation of their
plans to drill the above well at the designated location
subject to your approval of the location.

This is to advise you that Monsanto Company as an offset
workinag interest owner in Section 20, Township 21 South,
Range 24 East, has no objection to the proposcd locatirn
for Penroc 0il Corporation's Federal No. 2 Well.

Yours very truly,

MONSANTC COMPANY

i - . /

7 PR R Lt e
’ -
Lo

¥. A. Goecrner
Director of Production

FAG, JRF/pd

cc: Penroc 0il Corporation




MAR
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v

HON OlL COMPANY
. O R
DUCTION - UNITED STATES AND CANADA

P.0O. 8BOX 3128
HOUSTON, TEXAS 77001

March 28, 1966

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Re: Application of Penroc 0il Corp.
Indian Federal No. 2 Well
660" FEL and 660' FSL
Sec. 19-215-24~E, NMPM
Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Marathon 0il Company assumes that the Commission will satisfy itself
on the question of whether the unorthodox location, as requested by Penroc,
is necessary because of topographical conditions,

In the event the Commission grants the application and if the pro-
posed well is completed as a producer, Marathon anticipates that an
adjustment in allowable will be made if necessary for the protection of
correlative rights, taking into account the status of the proposed well and
the well previously complieted in ihis pool own this prerakion unit,

Very truly yours,

MARATHON OTT, COMPANY

John R. turray

. - - . 1 AT,
DIV S LD Ui v ettt

o
8]
.

JRM: fh

cc: Mr. John B. Castle
Penroc 0Oil Corporztion
P. 0. Box 1004
Midland, Texas




‘66 May 31 & ook

Kerr-McGee Building
Oklahoma 2, Oklahoma
May 24, . 1966

Re: Unorthodox Location
Penroc Q0il Corporation's
Indian Federal #2
660! FEL and 660! FSL
Section 19-215-24E, NMPM
Eddy County, New Mexico
7500' Cisco-Canyon Test

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

We have no objections to the drilliing of the subject
test well to the Cisco Canyon formation at the subject location,
and we hereby waive our right to file an objection thereto.

Very truly yours,
KERR=-McGEE CORPORATION, formerily
KERR-MCGEE OIL INDUSTRIES, INC.

By A\ 1 I,IZ(/Z,Z;L/\\
A

C. ¥, Miller, General Manaler

FAI

Production BDaovartment




Docket No. 17-66

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JULY 13, 1966

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE IAND OFFICE

BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

ALLOWABLE:

CASE 3424:

CASE 3425:

CASE 3426:

(1) Consideration of the oil allowable for August, 1966.

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
August, 1966, from thirteen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy,
and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Consideration of
the allowable production of gas from nine prorated pools
in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico,
for August, 1966.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motion to consider the amendment of Rule
701 E 4 of the Commission Rules and Regulations to permit the
assignment of allowables to waterfloods in Southeast New Mexico
equal to the normal unit allowable times the appropriate pro-
portional depth factor when the normal unit allowable exceeds
the Southeast New Mexico Area Allowable Factor of 42. The area
allowable factor would remain as the governing allowable factor
when the normal unit allowable is less than 42 barrels per day.
A similar revision with respect to the Northwest Area Allowable
Factor of 70 will also be considered.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motion to consider all aspects of the
possible adoption of a bonus discovery allowable for the state
of New Mexico. Although testimony both pro and con the dis-
covery allowable will be presented by the Commission staff, the
Commission invites and will entertain full discussion and testi-
mony from the industry as to the advantages and disadvantages

of a discovery allowable and the advisability of the adoption
thereol, as well as suggested rules relating to the administra-
tion of a bonus discovery allowable, the amount of the allowable,
the length of time and the number of wells to which it should
apply, and any other pertinent facts relating thersto.

4pplication of Penroc 0il Corporation for an unorthcdox gas
well location and for the amendment of Order R-2581, Fddy

County, New Mexico. Applicant, i vne above-styled cause,
seeks anthority vo drill a second well in Section 19, Township
21 South, Range 24 Fast, Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas

Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, said well to be located at an
vnorthodox location for said pcol 587% feet from the South and
East lines of Section 19, Applicant further proposes that the
allowable for the 640-acre unit cemprising all of said Section

19 could be produced from either or both of the wells on the

unit in any proportion. Applicant further requests an amend-
ment to Order No. R-2581, which force-pnoled all mineral interests
in the Upper Pennsylvanian formation underiying said Section 19,
to permit the allocation of well costs among the interest owners
in said unit and the recovery therenf out of production from both
wells, together with cost of oporation thernof.
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Jurny 13, 1966, REGULAR HEARING
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CASE 34271 Southeastern New M
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New Mexico:

a) EXTEND the Nor
clude therein:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
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lude therein:
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JASON W. KELLA
ROBERT £.FOX

HIN

KELLAHXN AND FOX

ATTORN EYS
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AT LAW
RANCISCO sTREET
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SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 8750!

June 14, 1966

o1l Conservation Commlssion
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF PENROC OIL CORPORATLON

FOR A NON-STANDARD WELL LOCATION AND FOR

AMENDMENT OF ORDER NO. R-2581 FORCE POOL~ . P
ING ACREAGE IN THE INDIAN HILLS-UPPER R
PENNSYLVANIAN GAS POOL, EDDY COUNTY, -

NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION

Comes now Penroc 0il Corporation and applies to the
0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico for approval of
an unqg;hg@ggﬁwgl;»lgcation in the Indian Hills-Pennsylvanian
Gas'Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, for permission to produce
the unit allowable from either or both of two wells, and for
amendment to Order No. R-2581 to provide for the allocation
of well costs and the recovery thereof by operator, and in support
thereof would show the Commission:

1. Applicant proposes to drill a well to be located
660 feet from the South and 660 feet from the East line of
Section 19, Township 21 South,'Range 24 East, N.M.P.M., in
the Indian Hills-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, which well will
be in addition to applicant's well, located 1980 feet from the
North line and 1980 feet from the East line of said Section 19.
The praoposed location is necessitated by typodgraphy in the
area of the well location.

2. Applicant proposes to produce the allowable Lrom the
640~acre proration unit dedicated to the two wells, from cither
or both of said wells, in any proportion,

3. Applicant further seeks amendmenlt to the provisions
of Order No., R-2581 to permit for the allocation of well —costs
among the interest owners in said unit and the recovery ithere-

of out of production from the unit wells, together with costs




of operation, and such other provisions as to the Commission
may appear just and equitable.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that this matter be set for
hearing before the Commission or its duly appointed exa-
miner, and that after notice and hearing as required by law,
the Commission enter its order approving this applicatior and

granting the relief as applied for.

Respectfully submitted,

PENROC OIL CORPORATION

ce. b 1 ad—

Kellahin & Fox
P. O. Box 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico

ATTORNEYS FOR APPLICANT
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MARATHON OIL COMPANY

5 JUL 29 Qv (¢

PROCUCTION - UNITED STATES AND CANADA

HOUSTON DIVISON SOUTHERN NATIONAL BANK BUILOING

P. 0. BOX 3128
J. ©. TERRELL COUCH . HOUSTON, TEXAS 77001
DIVISION ATTOPNEY JUIV 27 , 1966

JOHN H. BEVAN, JR.
WARREN B. LEACH, JR.
ALLEN McMURREY
ATTORNEYS

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
P.O. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Pete:

Re: Case 3426, NMOCC, Penroc Qil Corp.
Hearing July 13, 1966

At your convenience, I would appreciate it very much if you would have
someone in your office send me a copy of Penroc's Exhibit 5 which, I
believe, was the contour map showing their interpretation of gross dolo-
mite, and a copy of Panroc's Exhibit 6, being their estimate of the cost
of drilling a second well to thc Upper Penn. I would also like to have a

copy of each of the telegrams or letters which Mr. Castle referred to as
waivers

Of course, I will be glad to pay for the reproduction of all the requested
documents. There is no immediate rush,

Smcerel/ ﬂ%

u. RRF‘LL COUCH
JOTC/1 /-




NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

FIELD TRIP REPORT

Date 6/15/66

Name of Employee R. L. Stamets

Time of Departure Time of Return

Miles Travelled

In the space below please indicate purpose of trip and duties
performed, listing wells or leases visited.

Went with Monroe Roberts and John Castle to inspect proposed non-
standard location for Penroc 0Oil Corporation in SE/4 of Section 19-21-24,
Indian Basin Upper-Penn. Gas Pool. At location 1650/S & E, a paved

road lies about 30 feet north. A rocky hill rises to the South for
about 75 feet. There are gas pipelines, West, Northeast and South.

This location would be good in the mountains, but is not desicable

here in the flat., It would definitely be more expensive to build a
location at this point. Relatively level locations wnay be found
approximately at, 6 and Southeast of,1500/3, 1750/E. AaAnother location
night be made 2310/5 & #, however, this would be crowding their

"poor" woll,.

Employee's Signature

d;§Zi;/ Cﬁf;y 7%ZL Core ﬂibdf District # o
"f/*’“ b . Caye 3H2E
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MARATHON OIL COMPANY

PRODUCTION - UNITEC STATES AND CANADA

HOUSTON DIVISON SOUTHERN NATIONAL BANK BUILDING

J. O. TERRELL COUGH July 14, 1966 F. 0. 6OX 3128

HOUSTON, TEXAS 77001
DIWVISION ATTORNEY

JOHN M. BEVAN, JR.
WARREN B. LEACH, JR.
ALLEN McMURREY
ATTORANEYS

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

New Mexico Qil Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Pete:

During my closing statement yesterday in the Penroc hearing, I mentioned
that on two occasions production restrictions had been placed on Marathon
0Qil Company in connection with gas proration units. With the thought that
the staff may desire to refer to the Commission records in those cases, [
list below the case numbers and order numbers:

Case No. 1206 - Order No. R-956 Jalmat Gas Pool, Marathon's

State McDonald A/c #1 Well #25
and Well #6

Case No. 2628 - Order R -2399 Atoka-Penn Gas Pocl, Marathon Oil
Companv's G, W. Nickson well

As the records in those files will show, the two McDonald wells were drilled
when 160-acre proration units were applicable in the pool and were standard
iocaiions. The larger unit was formed after the Commission prescribed 640-
acre proration units for the Jalmat Pool and the restriction in production as
shown by Finding 8 & Par.3, of the Order was applied for the protection of
correlative rights of the offset operators because of the fact that two wells
existed on the larger unit, even though neither of the wells had been drilled
as an exception to the spacing requirements in effect when the wells were
drilled,

The Commission file in the Atoka-Penn hearing, noted above, will verify
that the well was to be the only well on the 320-acre proration unit; that the




#2

unorthodox location was sought to obtain a more realistic opportunity

to make an effective completion; that the Commission denied the unortho-
dox location desired by Marathon and provided two alternate locations -
one with a reduced allowable, and the other considerably farther from
the acreage of the complaining parties, but without allowable reduction.

I am sure you will understand that this letter is not intended as an effort
to amplify my closing statement, but merely to be of assistance to you
and the staff in identifying the cases to which I referred should you desire

to refer to them.

It was a pleasure to be in Santa Fe again, even though the visit was
necessarily short. I hope that on my next trip there will be more time
available for visiting.

Sincerely,

. TERRELL COUCH
JOTC/1




ATWOOD & MALONE
LAWYERS

P.O. DRAWER 700
TFLEPHONE SO% 622-822i
SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING

ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO
88201
JULY

11th
1966

01l Conservation Commuission

Post Office Box 2038
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Case No. 3426

Docket of July 13, 1966
Penroc Oil Corporation Application

Gentlemen:

ROS3S L. MALONE
CHARLES F. MALONE
RUSSELL D MANN _\
PAUL A. COOTER

BO8 F, TURNER

ROBERT A.JOHNSON -

JOMN W. BASSETT, UR.] -

—_

On behalf of June D. Speight, for whom I am agent, and
individually, I am enclosing herewith assent to drilling
of the proposed well of Penroc Oil Corporation, applica=

tion for which will be heard in the above case.

M

v
Encls.

Cc: Lovington office
J. Hiram Moore

Very trul;/yours,

[
SN A FAVARS )
/ Vot .‘/ A - \-»/p’-l._/:/.n‘“g,s..,—(—\

Ross L. Malone

[akd
~ o

)
~

bJu 12 gy
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New Msxico oil Conservation
p. 0. BoX 20868
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July 8, 13866

Re: Unorthodox location
Penroc 0il Corporation
Indian-Pederal #2
660' PS ¢ EL, Sec. 19,
T-21-3, R24%, NMPM,
Eddy County, Rew Mexico

7300 c1ggo~Canon Test

New Maxico 04l Conservation Commission

P. ° - m 2088

Santa Pe, New Mexico

Gentleman:

AB & <Jorking Interest Owner in the Indian Basin Gas

Field, I/+#e have
well and hereby w

no objoction tc the drilling of the subject
aive the right to file an objection thereto.

Very trul} yours,

/ i R .

- e s
/R < o : .
\ 7 ’(', I'd 4 [

b du iz )
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WESTERN UNION . =
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1201 (1-60) l‘{
W.P. MARSHALL, Pa 19 ).ﬁrc

Tte Cling time shown in the date line 0n domestic telegrats is LOCAL TIME a1 paint of origin. Time of recei pl is LOCAL T3ME at point oédrsr gg
paptpiiina S ;

__aLA152 DA529
D MDA130 PD 3 EXTRA=MIDLAND TEX 12 510P CST=
:DAN NUTTERs NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION=

MORGAN HALL STATE LAND OFFICE BLDG SANTA FE NMEX=

This

nnl

:CASE NOo 3426=
9 MOBIL OlIL CORPORATION, AS AN OPERATOR IN THE

INDI AN BASIN=UPPER PENNSYLVANI AN GAS POOL, EDDY
COUNTYs NEW MEXICOy OBJECTS TO THE APPLICATION OF

PENROCK OfL CORPORATION FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL
LGCATI ON UNDER DOCKET NOe 3426=
IRA Be STITTs JRe DIVISION OPERATIONS ENGINEER
JULY 12, 1966==

THE COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM ITS PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SEZRVICE

Crass of ServICE SYMLOLS
|sisaf(mcsage DL l)y[

its deferred char-

RO TELEGRAM e
0
proper ymbcl L= uru cleyra

- MADSMA

The filing time shown in the date line on domestic telegrams is LOCAL TIME at point of o.igin. Time of recei iptis LOCAL TIME

sLA169 DCO6O 065 L5
B MDA131 PR 3 EXTRA=MIDLAND TEX 12 510P C8T=
TERRELL COUCH, PERSONAL DELIVERY ONLY=

CARE LA FONDA HOTEL SANTA FE NiIEX:

:CASE HOe 3426=

MOBEL OIL CORPORATIOils AS AN OPERATOR I THE
[NDI AL BASIN=UPPER PENNSYLVANI AN GAS POOL, EDDY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICOy OBJECTS TO THE APPLIGATION OF PENROCK Of L
CORPORATION FOR ANl UNORTHODI X GAS WELL LOCATI Oil UHLDER
DOCKET 10e 3426=

IRA Bo STITTy JRe DLVIGIGH OPCRATI OIS EHGIHEER

JULY 12 1944=

THE COMPANY WILL APPEPCIALE S0l il s pmant 1, PA Lt € Lrsati | 1a SUEVICE
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JOUN H. BEVAN un |

WESTERN UNI
TELEGRAM

Z THE RALPH '
gz . OWE ESTATE 0PPosEs peEN Roc o)( CORP. UNORTHODOX GAS.
52 SCATION EMDY COUNTY MEW MEXico CASE #3426 %
R ’ |
5 & ALPH LOWE E TATE v HarvIN |, LANBUA CO-EXECUTOR \§% ;
= $ ’
‘Ei-' #3426 ?Q\S\\ : @ O{S"‘
: N2 SRS 3¢
. (45), S
S
z ' .
2 %

===\ WESTERN UNION (=i
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u:‘!cs‘siﬁs deferted char-
I ELE GRAM 1201 (L20) |t ,
clier cicyra
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INEW HEXI CO O L CONSERVATION COLii=
SANTA FE NMEX=
Co 1

ATTENTION MR A L POTTER JR
¢ TN RE CASE NO 3426 OF JULY 13 1966 SHELL OIL

COLiPANY OPPOSES THE APPLICATION OF PENROC OfL
CORPORATION FOR AN UNCRTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATIOWN 1l
'19~21-24 EDDDY COUNTY NEW MEX!ICOe WE DO NOT BELIEVE THAT
PENROC IS ENTITLED TO A FULL PRORATION UNIT ALLOVABLE
FOR SECTION 19 BECAUSE OF THE POOR PERFORMANCE OF TH

FHE COMPANYT WILL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM IS PATRONS CONUCIRNING (TS SERVICE

...




o=y WESTERN UNION

unless its deferred char-

acter is indicared by the ' i ELE‘ ;RAM 1200 {1y
proper symbol.

W.P. MARSHALL, pPacsineny

The filing time shown in the date line on domestic telegeams is LOCAL TIME ac point of origin. Tume of receipt is LOCAL TIMFE 3t point of desonatien

: 4 = o

"EXI STING WELL IN THAT SECTION=
J E R SHEELER DIV PROD MGR SHELL OIL CO P O BOX
1509 MIDLAND TEX==

AN

3426 13 1966 19-21-24 19 150 e%ww

THE COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUGCCESTIONS FROM ITS PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SERVICE

. SYMEBOLS

WESTERN UNEON

unless tts deferred char-

acter is indicated by the T E LE G R A M .—_:
proper symbol. =X

W. P. MARSHALL, Pa

’1A057 DB107 f: jgﬁ‘nuil Nat{ tv
D MBAO72 DPD 3 EXTRA=MIDLAND TEX 1T 1128A CT=
NEW MEXICO QIL CONSERVATION COMM=

SANTA FE NMEX=

jRE CASE 3426, IT I8 UNIOHYS OPIHION THAT THE UNORTHODOX
LOCATION REQUESTED VOULD VIOLATE CORRELATI VE RIGHTS AND
CREATE ECONOWIC WASTE BY CAUSING UNNECESSARY WELLS TO
BE DRILLED 7O PREVENT DRAINHAGEe UNMION URGES THE NEW
MEXICO Ol L CONSERVATION COMMISSION TO REJECT THE
CAPPLICATION FILED It CASE 74?6—

H E KEEGAN MAMAGER CENTRAL DIVISION UNION OIL CO

OF CALIF=

THE COMPANY WILI APPRECIATL SUGGESTIONS FEROM ITS PATROMNS CONCERNING LIS SEVVICE




'i\\“%Ol\
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This is a fast message I U U L ‘ e
unless its deferced char- cteer
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proper symbol. A . 43 ). (1-t0) Lr__Lv xxxxxxxx "

r elegram
W. P. MARSHALL, pPresineny

The filing time shown in the date line on domestic telegrams is LOCAL TIME at poiat of origin. Time of receipt is LOCAL TIME at point of destinatis

"LAOS1 DA133 !

B MDAO38 PD=MIDLAND TEX 8 929A CST= 166 V81093
AGM Le PORTER=
NEW MEXICO OfL CONSERVATION COMMI SSION

SANTA FE NMEX=
THE RALPH LOWE ESTATE OPPOSES PEN ROC OlL CORPe
UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION EDBY COUNTY NEW MEXICO
CASE #3426=
RALPH LOWE ESTATE BY HARVIN Le LANDUA CO=EXECUTOR=

Hiy Nf -~

:=#3426=

Zin 3.
TRE COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM ITS PATRONS CONCERNING ITs SER»EJUL 8 AH ,u SL)

SYMBOLS

u™eis t

e WE STERN UNIQN

NifaRerter
d cdb h
b ity e TELEGRAWK MMWa@xaﬁ?
W. P. MARSHALL, Pazsioen clegra
The ﬁl ing time shov.m the date line on domesiic telegrams is LOCAL TIME at point of origin. Time of receipt is LOCAL TIMEat point of destination
LA157 KB500 SSB170 (00).<7

'K BRA141 PD=WUX BARTLESVi LLE OGKLA ii 246F 5T«

NEW MEXICO Of L CDNSERVAT?ON COMMI SSIONg ATTN A L

PORTER UR= .
o Sl GEr

STATE LAND OFFICE BLDG COLLEGE AVEWUE |
SANTA FE NREX=' il 127

RC: CASE NUMBER 3426 APPLICATION OF PENROC Of L

CORPORATIONy INDIAN BASIN UPPER PENN GAS POOL HEARI NG
iJULY 1%¢ 19666 PHILLIPS PETROLEUM COLIPANY NOT IN FAVOR
OF THAT PORTION OF APPLICATION WHICH WOULD PERKI T THAT

THE ALLOWABLE FOR THE 640-ACRE UNIT COULD BE PRODBUCED
|

THZ COMPANY WILL APPAERECIATE SII5UF 0Ny FRQYM 105 PATRONS CONUIRNING IT3 48010




This is a
“urlese its deferred char-
actel
proper symbol.

Cuass OF SERVICE

“YMH(WI Q
DL U ay L

WESTERN UNION

TELEGRAM 1201 o | T2 —*.

Lcncr 1clegram
W. P. MARSHALL, Presioen

fast message

t 1N ndicated by the

The filing time shown in the date line oa domestic tele rams is LOCAL TIME ac point of origin. Time of receipt is LOCAL TIME ar point of destination

MIDLAND EXPLORATION OFFICEy PERMIAN BUILDINGs MIDLAND,

t_ PHI LLIPS PETROLEUM CO SHOFNER SMI TH= e

| !

FROM EI THER OR BOTH WELLS IN ANY PRGFORTIONe CONSIDERING
PRESENT NUMBER OF WELLS ALREADY DRILLED AT UNORTHODOX |
LOCATI ONS, PHILLIPS HAS NO OBJECTION TOLOCATION OF WELL
AS PROPOSED BY. APPLICANT PROVIDED UPPER PENN ZONE IS
SHUT INe IN PRESENT WELLe CC: JOHN He BEVANs JRny
MARATHON Ol [, CORPORATI.ONy LA FONDA HOTEL, SANTA FE,

NEW MEX)CO AND JOHN B CASTLEy PENROC OIL CORPORATION,

K06 FIRST STATE BANK BUILDING; MIDLAND; TEXAS 797G1e

'BCC: FFe Fo LOVERINGy ODTSSA OFFICE AND FRED FORWARD,

TEXAS=

THE COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUSGESTIONS FROM ITS PATRONS CONCERNING I1TS SERVICE

SYMBOLS \
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NL=Night L

s ) WESTERN UN1ION
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;01 L CONSERVATION COMMISSION= .
ATTN A L PORTER JR FONE 827=2434 SANTA FE NMEX

=CONCERNING CASE NUMBER 34926 PENROC OIL CORP

APPLI CATION iHDI AN BASIN GAS FIELD I Al AGRIEABLE

TO AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION FOR REASONABLE
TOPOGRAPHIC CONDITIONSe HOWEVER | AM OPPOSED TO THE
GRANTING OF THE 640 ACRE ALLOWABLE FOR El THER OR EGTH
|OF THE WELLS ON THE UNIT=

ROBERT N E{HF!ELD=:

3496 640=

THE COMPANTY WILL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM TS PATRONS CONCERNING 1TSS SERVICE
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- CLass OF SERviCcE I SYMB an ™
This is a fast message
unlesy tts deferred chat-
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acter is indicated by the

propee symbol. TELEGRAM NU=Rght Let
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W. P. MARSRHALL, Pagsioruy

The 6iling time shown in the date ling on domestic telegrams is LOCAL TIME at point of origin. Time of receipt is LOCAL TIME 1¢ poiat of destinati unT Sy
" sLAO60O DA285 - T 17y
=L D AMBO9S PD 2 EXTRA=AMARILLO TEX 12 10424 CST=
JOHN J REDFERN JR= pe 12 w407

CARE LA FONDA HOTEL SANTA FE NMEX:

‘REFERENCE CASE 3426+ THIS COMPANY DOES NOT OPPOSE
PENROC APPLICATION FOR UNORTHODOX LOCATION FOR SECOND
WELL IN SECTION 19, T21Sy R24E, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
| AND STANDS READY TO JOIN IN PAYING ITS PROPGRTIONATE

PART OF THE COST OF SAID WELLe IT ALSO APPROVED
PRODUCTION OF ALLOWABLE FOR 640 ACRE UNIT FROM El THER

OR BOTH WELLS ON SAID SECTION 19« APPLICANT DOES OPPOSE

—

THE COMPANY WILL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM I1¥S PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SERVICE

Q SYMBOLS
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3 ‘AL TIME at point of destination
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$End O < E —

i‘ ch TR IS NS CANl e )

RECOVERY OF ANY OF THE COST OF THE FIRST WELL DRILLED
lon SECTION 19 OUT OR PROBUCTION FROU THE PROPOSED

SECOND WEbLL=

PIONEER PRODUCT! Oif CORPORATION BY A F COX PRESIDEMT

==3494 19 T21S R2A4EL 640 19 R=-2581 19=

| o

THE COMPANY WILL \PE:’E\.I'\"{E SU()(J£>TIO {3 FRQM 113 PATRONS CONUERNING VT35 SEEVICE
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pOST OFFICE BOX 23
TELEPHONE A. C. 915 MU 2-9612 July 8, 1966 FILE:

FRANK W. PODPECHAN

PETROLEUM GEOLOGIST

1200 WILCO BUILDING
MIDLAND, TEXAS

IN REPLY REFER TC

Re: Case #3426

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Post Office Bex 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

We support the applicants request to drill a well 660 feet from
the south and east 1ines of Section 19, Township 21 South, Range 24 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico, to the Upper Pennsylvanian.

We oppose the applicants request to amend the force pooling,
as set out in Order #R-2581, that permits aliocation of well costs and
recovery of costs from both wells. We would be willing to participate in
the drilling of the new well as a partner, according to our interest owned.

Very truly yours,

Py

PR i Vi

Merl C. Kelce .

MCK:1k




i FRANK W. PODPECHAN
PETROLEUM GEOLOGIST

1200 WILCO BUILDING
MIDLAND, TEXAS

- ! POST QFFICE BOX 23 IN REPLY REFER TO
TELEPHONE A. C. 915 MU 2-9612 July 8, LYob FLE:

3 _ Re: Case #3426

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

We support the applicants request to drill a well 660 feet from
the south and east lines of Secticn 19, Township 21 South, Raage 24 East,
Eddy GCounty, New Mexico to the Upper Pennsylvanian.

We oppose the applicants request to amend the force pooling,
as set out in Order #R-2581, that permits allocation of well costs and
recovery of costs from both wells. We would be willing to participate in
the drilling of the new well as a partner, according to our interest owned.

Very truly yours,

J ," P
i -

Frank ¥W. Podpechan

FWP:1k
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MARATHON OIL COMPANY 2

PRODUCTION - UNITED STATES AND CANADA

HOUSTON DIVISON SOUTHERN NATIONAL BANK BUILOING
P. 0. BOX 3128
J. O. TERRELL COUCH August 1 s 1966 HOUSTON, TEXAS 77004%

OIVISION ATTORNEY

~ JOHN H. BEVAN, JR.
WARRAEN B. LEACH, JR.

AL EAY AA_BALIOVEOIITN
ALLIOMN MoMUNMEY

ATTOANEYS

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mrs. Ida Rodriguez,
Secretary to Director

Dear Ida:

Thank you very much for sending me copies of Exhibits 5, 6, and 7 in Case
No. 3426, hearing held July 13, 1966. As you instructed in your memo, I
have had them reproduced here and am returning your copies to your atten=-

tion.
Sincerely,/
./ s /
e
“ 7. 0. TERRELy{ COUCH
JOTC/1 ’

encls




